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ILWU Greatest Organizing Drive On
BIG 6 MEMBERS INSTALL OFFICERS Locals 10, 6

k, Aid Drive
Paton Calls for Maximum War Effort from Leaders With Funds

International Secretary-Treasurer Eugene Paton (upper left) ad-
ministered tile oaih to newly-installed officers of San Francisco's
big Local 6 in the Civic Auditorium January 7. A part of +he great
attendance of 4,500 is shown along with the Local's president, D. F.
Maguire (lower right).

raE
tiEe."7")

THE UPPER
CRUST.
SOLDIER FINDS
BREAK THROUGH
ARMY RACE
BIAS.

IN FACT EXPOSES
PEGLER. OPA
SAYS "DON'T
WASTE GAS."
NEWS OF
AUXILIARY.

112
CIO PLANS
LEGISLATIVE
DRIVE. INDIA
WORKERS AID
ALLIES. PAY
FOR CHINESE.

S. F. OFFICERS
REPORT.
STEWARDS ACT
ON RATIONING.
CIO RATIFIES
PEACE PLAN.

111
IA

LETTERS FROM
SERVICEMEN IN
ENGLAND,
FLORIDA,
ALASKA,
WYOMING.

VICTORY TAX.
Al MEMBRI
ITALIANI.
CROCKETT NEWS.
MEMBERS SAY.
DID YOU KNOW?

pAGE
C

SPORTS AND
HOT CARGO
WITH STUFF
ABOUT AUNE
MAKELA AND
JOE GALDO.

THE LEGAL
ANGLE.
NORRIS SAYS
GIVE FOOD TO
ALL. DENVER
OPENS DRIVE.

LOW COST
MENUS.
HOW TO HOLD
PRICES DOWN.
A PATTERN
FOR THE MIST.

PAGE
ROBERTSON'S
'ON THE MARCH'.
DENVER THROWS
A PARTY.
UNION BUSTER
NIPPED.

Local Backs
Overall Plan
For War

Charging that serious ob-
stacles to a total war effort had
arisen out of the lack of. a cen-
tralized authority to handle war
production problems, Lcical 6
went on record unanimously
January 7 to urge Senators and
Congressmen to support the Pep-
per-Tolan-Killgore Bill.
These bills provide for an Of-

fice of War Mobilization and
Stabilization with the objective
of harmonizing all aspects of
Production and to plan produc-
tion schedules and the use of all
available productive capacities
of the Nation.

HOARDING ALLOWED
In the discussion of the reso-

lution the following was pointed
out:
1—One hundred large %corn-.

panies were granted 80 per cent
of all war contracts while thous-
ands of smaller companies com-
pletely equipped with all facil-

(Continued on rage 10)

'SAN FRANCISCO — Local 6,
largest ILWU local in the coun-
try and one of the largest local
unions on the Pacific Coast, last
week installed its officers for
1943 before a meeting attended
by over 4500 members of the
SF division. ,
Eugene Paton, International

Secretary Treasurer, of the
ILWU installed incoming 'Presi-
dent Donald Maguire, Vice Pres-
ident Richard Lynden; Secretary
Treasurer Charles Quirey, three
business agents for the SanFran-
cisco division, • Joe Lynch, Joe
Dillon and Joe Muzio, the new
executive board, board of trus-
tees, dispatcher and sergeant-at-
arms.

After presenting the oath of
office, Secretary Paton pointed
to 1943 as a crucial year for
labor in its efforts to win the

MURRAY ON RADIO
WASHINGTON — (FP) — CIO

Pres. Philip Murray will speak
over a nationwide CBS hookup
.at 10:15 p. m. EWT January 19,
the CIO announced here. He will
discuss the CIO legislative pro-
gram

Nor Shall They
Deport Harry
SAN FRANCISCO — The FBI

prosecuters of ILWU President
Harry Bridges can't beat the
ILWU at basketball.
When the basketball team of

ILWU Local 6 played the fed-
eral sleuths in a league game
on January 7 the score was 40
to 30 in favor of the union.

war, and win a just peace after
the war. Paton pointed to the
problems we will face with hos-
tile state and national legisla-
tures, who are out to stymie the
war effort of our country and of
the unions who have always
been the backbone of this coun-
try's war effort. He urged upon
the officers and members of the
ILWU the maximum of effort to
see that the local takes an active
and intelligent part in winning
the war, and in combatting the
anti-labor appeaser forces in our
country:
He demanded of the members,

regular attendance at meetings,
payment of dues, participation in
union activities on the job and,
on committees, in order that the
union could contribute most to
the war effort and to the peace
table after the war.

Unionists Urge U. S.
Break with Finland
NEW YORK (FP)—Immediate

breaking off of relations with
Finland was demanded in a let-
ter to Secretary of State Cordell
Hull by Sec. Rudy Hanson of the
National Committee of Finnish-
American Trade Unionists.

'His letter followed the State"
Department's recent closing of

• the Finnish Information Center
• in New York, a focal point of
pro-Nazi propaganda.

The committee has also issued
a call for a National Conference
of Finnish - American Trade
Unionists in Duluth, Minn., Jan.
24 to map plans for greater par-
ticipation in the war program.

Digger Union
Held Vital to
Winning War

With two of its biggest and
most successful locals advancing
additional .organizing funds this
week, the ILWU embarked. upon
the greatest organizing. cam-
paign of its history.

International President H. R.
Bridges, First Vice President J.
R. Robertson, Second Vice Pres-
ident Rosco. G. Craycroft and
Secretary-Treasurer Eugene Pa-
ton joined in hailing the drive.
NEEDED FOR VICTORY
"Only by organizbig the un-

organized into a strong, discip-
lined force will we achieve the
people's victory to assure the
people's peace," was the head-
quarters keynote.

. The new determination to or-
ganize the -:warehousemen and
distribution, workers from coast
to ,coast as tightly i.s• tile unioa
is now organized among the-
longshoremen of the West Coast
advances the IL W1.5 to the
grown-up stage of CIO indus-
trial unionism. ,
PATON HITS 'KEYNOTE

Secretary - Treasurer Paton
struck the keynote of the drive
when 

,the
installed newly-elected

officers of Local 6 in San Fran-
cisco's . big Civic Auditorium on
January 7.

"A well - disciplined trade
union movement can be effective,
not only in the war effort, but
In the post-war planning," he
said. ."We have to be big enough
and strong enough to impress'
our demands for a just world
upon the world.

"It is our job to sit down at
the peace table as 'participants,

'not as mere advisers."

"We also Must be' well enough
organized to preserve our condi-
tions after the war."

Local 6, whose Members are
warehousemen, is the, biggest
local of the ILWU, having some
16,000 members in San Fran-
cisco and the Bay Area.
LOCALS 6, 10 HELP

Locals 6 and 10, the latter be-
ing the San Francisco union of
Longshoremen, were the ad-
vancers of the additional organ-
izing funds.

Vice President Robertson is in
charge of the organizing drive.
From Headquarters in ,Chicago
he directs the work of mbre than
a score of organizers from New
Orleans to Cleveland, St. Paul,
Denver, to Salt Lake City and
points between.

In his speech to Local 6, when
D. F. Maguire was installed to
succeed himself as president,
Dick Lynden to be vice 'presi-
dent, and C. T. Quirey to be sec-
retary again, Paton said:

CITES PORT RECORD

"Major General, G. Gilbreath
has said that the Port of San
Francisco handled more war ma-
terials during the, early inontild .

(Continued on rneg
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Organizing
Drive On

I LWU's Big Any Trouble to Shoot? They Do If

(Continued from Page 1)

of the war than all the other
ports of the country combined.
This could not have been done
if we had not been tightly or-
ganized in the warehouses and
on the docks. Had we not been
organized, there would have
been no discipline, no driving
force to do it.

"It is up to us now to spread
this tight, driving organization
to other cities where warehouse
and distribution efforts are liii-
portant to the winning of the
war."

WIN WAR OBJECTIVE
Paton made it clear that the

purpose of organization today is
to win the war, to provide the
understanding of the common
man's stake in the victory, and
then to impliment the common
man's desires in the peace to
follow. He quoted the Presi-
dent's great message to Con-
gress:
"We fight to retain a great

past—and we fight to gain
greater future."
"Organized workers can never

make a better investment than

organization of the unorgan-
ized," President Bridges said in
commenting on the ILWU drive.
"The ILWU is no mere West
Coast union. It is a grown-up in-
ternational, industrial union do-
ing everything in its power to
get this war won.

MUST GET PRODUCTION
"To win this war we have to

get production and to get pro-
duction we have to go directly to
the workers themselves. In the
West, in the East, in the Middle
West and the South we have an
identity of interest.
"Acute shortages and bottle-

necks that occur in one or an-
other section can better be
solved by a strong, united union
than by a particular section.
"A case in point is the pre-

sent shortage of red meat on the
West Coast, a shortage that seri-
ously endangers the working ca-
pacities of West Coast long-
shoremen and warehousemen.

BIGGER VOICE IN UNITY
"Strong national organization

will not only make us effective
in bringing about production
unity, but it will give us a big-
ger voice in all unity moves.
"Also, with national organ-

ization the ILWU will not be at
the mercy of the anti-labor
press. New workers, now joining
the ILWU who have heard that
we made the West Coast a ghost
section or that we ruined West
Coast shipping by our struggles
of 1934 and 1936, are seeing
how unerringly right we were in
those struggles.

"Organization is the only anti-
dote for the divisive tactics and
propaganda of anti-labor and
pro-fascist groups."

Hill Stores About
To Get-a Horse
NEW ORLEANS—A Trial Ex-

aminer for the NLRB has hand-
ed down an intermediate report
in the H. G. Hill Stores, Inc.,
case finding the company guilty
on all counts as charged by the
Union, and recommending to the
Board that the company be or-
dered to bargain collectively in
good faith with ILWU Local
207.

It was brought out in the tes-
timony of union witnesses at the
meeting held during the first
week in December that on one
occasion Mr. Penick, the presi-
dent of the company, called a
meeting of the employees during
Working hours, and said, "I ain't
gonna sign no goddam contract
with no goddam union. It's just
like buying a horse. You can
argue about it as long as you
like, but you never have to buy
the horse."

(Federated Pictures)

These girls are members of the first all-women troubleshooting squad in American aircraft produc-
tion. They speed completion of wing equipment installation at the Downey, Calif., Vultee Aircraft
plant, which is under contract to the United Auto Workers (CIO). .

Negro Bias Is Bad In Army;
But Brother Finds Ray of Light
By Pvt. Lester Balog

(Editors Note: Brother Balog
was a permit man in ILWU
Local 6, employed at Gallen-
Kamp's shoe warehouse. This
article is made up of extracts
from one of his letters. He
is stationed at Lowry Field,
Denver.)
I am in a cinematography

course. It will take 6 weeks, and
then about 3 weeks in Holly-
wood, after which I hope to get
a couple of weeks leave, and
then — overseas? My eyesight
and age are no obstacle. I was
told I am good enough for com-
bat flying.

HELLUVA LOT OF FUN

This is ray first week in the
course but its already a hell of

The Upper Crust

a lot of fun—and hard work.

We are off one day every
week now, Saturday or Sunday,
and while we have practically no
studying to do we do have to put
in almost more time than be-
fore.

The reason: 4 days we go to
school, 4 p.m. to midnight, twice
a week we go on camera mis-
sions. A camera mission in this
course is a trip to the moun-
tains.

My first one was a forty mile
trip to Central City ( (elec. 8400
ft.). Then to Glory Hole (elev.
10,000 ft.). Central City is a

very new ghost town, the gold

mines having been shut down

one and one-half years ago. We

had to take 35MM. shots here.

We call it a G. I. western film.

One of the students had a big

by Redfield

P on his back (meaning pris-
oner) and was chased by a loyal
soldier.

They ran him through frozen
creeks, hills, mines, gullies, and
bridges. The prisoner was nat-
urally caught, and after a terri-
fic battle on a cliff, was tossed
down about 200 ft. (It was a
dummy by now).

Then on the highway we met
an infantry company on a 25-
mile hike, so we involved them
in a chase. .

Then they gave us a firing
squad so we were able to put
"Murphy" (the dummy) against
a tree and have him shot.

Well we have all had fun, but
It was hard work. Carrying
heavy equipment, hiking
climbing over rocks, hills, creeks
and snow. One has to give credit
to several lieutenants and a cap-
tain who worked just as much
as we.

Next Saturday we are going
to the Garden of the Gods in
Colorado Springs and, it being a
60 mile hike, we leave about 4
A. M.

NEGROES SEGREGATED

Just one more word. While
discrimination against Negoes is
not as bad here as in the South,
nevertheless it is bad enough.
Negroes are segregated and are
given the hardest and dirtiest
details.

But here is a ray of sunshine:
The other day I went to

breakfast with a young lieuten-
ant. (Officers are not supposed to
eat in the general mess hall, but
this was early, before the offi-
cers' mess was open.)

The place was pretty crowded
so we sat down in a section that
was fairly empty. He did not
know that this section was for
"Prisoners and Negroes" only. I
said nothing.

Twice while we ate, mess ser-
geants dashed to us excitedly ex-
plaining why we couldn't sit
there.

ANSWER THE SAME

His answer was the same both
times.
"Don't you think I am good

enough for them?" "Why, of
course, Sir." "Well, then, they
are good enough for me," says
the lieutenant and there we
stayed.

I am glad to hear about the
new rules in the union regard-
ing getting of books. Many per-
mit men should have gotten
books long ago. After all we
are a trade union, not a closed
cbllege 'fraternity. '

Anti-Poll Tax
Drive Renewed
WASHINGTON (FP) — Nu-

merous state and regional rallies
to organize support for the loom-
ing fight in congress to outlaw
the poll tax are being planned,
and a national conference will be
held here late in February.
The National Committee to

Abolish the Poll Tax, which will
sponsor t h e conference, an-
nounced it will support a bill to
be introduced by progressive Rep.
Joseph Clark Baldwin (R., N.Y.).
The united support of AFL, CIO
and the railroad brotherhoods has
been obtained.
Sen. Claude Pepper (D., Fla.),

will re-introduce the same bill
passed by the Senate Judiciary
Committee last session.
Meanwhile Rep. Estes Kefauv-

er (D., Tenn.), indicated his will-
ingness to introduce such a bill
and will be a strong force in
helping win support of win-the-
war, anti-poll tax southern con-
gressmen.

Rep. Vito Marcantonio (ALP,
N. Y.), who long has been an
ardent supporter of anti-poll tax
legislation, announced he would
also introduce a bill.
AFL and CIO unions in Vir-

ginia are planning a state-wide
conference on labor problems
Jan. 20-21 in Lynchburg, at
which one session will be devoted
to the fight on the poll tax. The
United Automobile Workers
(CIO) is taking a lead in orga-
nizing state-wide and Detroit-
wide conferences.
A state-wide rally will be held

in New York City Feb. 5th.

Dr. Carver Mourned;
His Career Proved
Hitler Is a Liar
TUSKEGEE, Ala. (FP) — A

man whose career makes liars
out of Adolf Hitler, Eugene Tal-
madge and the League for White
Supremacy, died here Jan. 5. He
was Dr. George Washington
Carver, one of the world's great-
est scientists—a Negro born in
slavery.
Although he wasn't entitled to

vote in his home state of Ala-
bama and was subject all his life
to the indignities of Jimcrowisns,
the great Negro scientist did
more for the inhabitants of the
south—black and white—than all
the traducers of his race put to-
gether.
To his credit when death came

at 78 was a list of scientific.
achievements that few men have
been able to claim. His experi-
ments in cotton, peanuts and
sweet potatoes saved many
southern farmers from extinc-
tion and provided new commodi-
ties for all mankind.
Born of slaves near Diamond

Grove, Mo., Carver was stolen
when he was a baby, traded for
a $300 race horse and finally re-
turned to his former home.

Until he was 20, he could
neither read nor write. He
worked his way through high
school and Iowa State College of
Agriculture where he was grad-
uated at 30. In 1939 he was given
the Roosevelt medal for scientific
achievement.

His life savings of $30,000 he
had given away in 1940 to estab-
lish a foundation for research in
creative chemistry.

Nowak Seated,
Gets Backing
LANSING, Mich. (FP)—Sen.

Stanley Nowak, whose indict-
ment by the Justice Department
on a 5-year-old naturalization
technicality has been protested
by labor, was seated in the
Michigan senate without in-
cident as the new legislature
opened its 1943 session.

Protests from Michigan reae-
tionaries and Rev. Gerald L. S.
Smith, fascist leader, caused
Nowak to comment:
"Now pro-fiscists are in the

open against those Americans
who are all-out for victory."
The anti-labor character bt

the federal indictment of Sen-
ator Nowak was underscored at
a huge defense rally at the Hotel
Statler when International Sect
retary - Treasurer George
A ddes of the UAW-CIO was
elected permanent chairman a
the Committee for Defense of
Nowak. ' '

LOTTA STEEL IN CANS

,WASHINGTON(FP)—Enough
steel will go into canning of
foodstuffs for civilian consump-
tion In 1942 to build 22.900 me-
dlu.m tanks. "Just thinlc, Joe„ This shiplvas'only a blueprint last week."



January 15, 1943
Page WOUND DISPATCHER

Brief, to-the-point letters on live issues of the day are
Invited from members of the ILWU. Name and local
number must be signed to each letter.

Portland Brother
1.0ces Dispatcher
Editor, The ILWU Dispatcher:

I want to congratulate you

and the ILWU officials on the

wonderful way The ILWU Dis-

patcher has made headway from

the very first issue. I know it

going to be of great good to

stir organization, and it will

build more unity and a better

understanding, and the member-

ship will be much better in-

formed and know just what is

going on throughout the coun-
try.

Very best wishes for the fu-
ture of The ILWU Dispatcher.

A. Hugh Adams,
Local 8, Portland, Ore.

Teamster Has
Kind Words tO Say
Editor, The ILWU Dispatcher:

The ILWU Dispatcher is im-

portant in teaching everybody to

be a good union man regardless

of whether they are AFL, PDQ

or CIO.
Black Mike, Teamster.

In Fact Says Pegler, Kaltenborn
Lies Help Nazis Attack U. S. Morale
NEW YORK (FP)—The anti-

union lies of Weztbrook Pegler,

H. V. Kaltenborn and other col-

umnists and commentators are

being used by Nazi agents to set

U. S. soldiers against U. S. work-

ers, George Seldes' In Fact

charged in an exposure of the
latest Nazi propaganda activities
In this country.
The exposure also revealed

that the Nazi agents are at-

tempting to turn the mourning

of American families for their

soldier dead "into hatred of the
commander-in-chief of the armed

forces, of the New Deal admin-

istration, of the Jews and of the

other United Nations, especially,

Britain and Russia."
HAS THE EVIDENCE

In Fact reports that it has
documentary evidence of the
Nazis' tactics. An example fol-

lows:
"From a person In the War

Dept. laboratories at •(we omit
name of town) . . . we have re-
ceived a copy of a Nazi leaflet
which is being mysteriously

plastered on the billboards and
barrack walls in this neighbor-

hood. Like other pieces of Nazi

propagan la this is in verse. It

Soviet Students Send
Bridges Greetings
Fifteen students from the So-

viet Union now 'attending Col-

umbia University returned holi-
day greetings to Harry Bridges,

ILWU president, with the hope

that US and USSR unity would

result in "victory in this year."

The Soviet students seat their

•PA Head Urges Workers
'Cut Driving to Bone, Save Gas'

WASHINGTON — In a letter
to President Philip Murray of
the Congress of Industrial Or-
ganizations, Leon Henderson, re-
tiring administrator of the Of-
flee of Price Administration, last
week pleaded for the squeezing
of every possible mile of essen-
trial transportation out of gaso-
line.

Noting the seriousness of the
situation, President Murray re-
quested CIO labor press editors

to give the widest possible pub-
licity to Henderson's letter.

FAVOR WAR WORKERS

The letter follows:

"DDuring the last week heavy
military demands made it neces-
sary to suspend nearly all gaso-

line sales in the East. This
freeze was lifted on Sunday

,night, but our civilian economy

in the Eastern States must be
adjusted to smaller supplies of
gasoline. This adjustment will
be accomplished by the cut in
the value of the "A", "B" and
NC" coupons to three gallons in
the 17 Eastern States and the
District of Columbia; by elimi-

nating unessential commercial

travel; by suppressing black

market operations; and by exer-

cising ever stricter controls over

all aspects of the Mileage Ra-

tioning Program.

SQUEEZE EVERY MILE

"The cut in coupon value will

Modesto Frameup
Victims Pardoned
SACRAMENTO (FP)—As one

of his last acts, Gov. Culbert L.

Olson issued pardons and res-
toration of citizenship to the

five Modesto warehousemen
framed during the 1934 long-

shore strike.

Similar pardons were issued

to 18 former employes of the

State Relief Administration con-

victed of contempt of court for

refusal to testify before the

Yorty Little Dies committee in

1940.

All the pardons were recom-
mended by the State Advisory
Board, and all the defendants

have served their terms and are

now, at liberty.

Voluntary Arbitration in
New Orleans Dispute
NEW ORLEANS—ILWU Local

207 and George B. Matthews and
Soma. Inc. are slated to go before
a War Labor Board referee in a
voluntary arbitration procedure
to settle differences on wage ad-
justments and the check-off. The
bargaining committee is com-
posed of Brothers William Spoon-
er and George Douglas.

bear heavily upon many essen-
tial industrial workers. Very
properly they have been given
preferred position and this posi-
tion must be maintained. Ob-
viously it is necessary that war

workers continue to get to and

from work. What we are asking

is that every worker cooperate
by absorbing the cut in mileage
by every means within his
power. We ask that workers en-
dure crowded street cars, busses
and trains wherever possible;
and that passenger car use ,be
reduced to an essential mini-
mum.

"We hope that every worker
will regard his "C" ration, his
preferred status, ,as a grave re-
sponsibility and not as a per-
sonal privilege. Workers who

The Auxiliary

are clearly eligible for "e" ra-

tions should exert every effort

to form new ride-sharing clubs

which can function on "B" or

even "A" rations.

ADJUST BY CUTTING
"We ask that home necessity

driving be cut to the bone. In
short, we ask that every possible
mile of essential transportation
be squeezed out of every gallon
of gasoline.
"This appeal is being made

directly to labor in the East
through you and Mr. William
Green; a similar appeal is be-
ing made to the fanners through
Mr. Wickard. We know that we
can count upon the fullest co-
operation of both labor and agri-
culture in meeting this war-time
emergency."

Women Launch Campaign
To Remedy Food Shortage

By NETTIE CRAYCRAFT

Secretary, ILWU Federated
Auxiliaries

SAN FRANCISCO—Gearing its
entire membership for an all-out
campaign to remedy the present
lack-of-food situation, ILWU
Auxiliary No. 16 at its first
January meeting decided on the
following steps:

Sending wires and individual
letters to Washington asking
that all-out rationing and effec-
tive price control be instituted
immediately;

Sending delegations to' bothboth
the Longshore and Warehouse
Executive Boards asking them

to take similar action, and to
set up committtes to work joint-
ly with the auxiliary;

Mailing kits out with peti-

tions for circulation, explana-

tions of how to report violations
of price ceilings, and a "diary"
in which members can keep rec-
ords of foods under price ceil-
ings, and a card pledging will-
ingness to become a price war-
den. These pledge cards will be
sent in to OPA to urge that they
use housewives to help enforce
price ceilings.
The auxiliary will also pre-

pare an exhibit showing how
price ceilings are evaded through
changing of labels and other
methods.
"In practically every instance,

butter, eggs and meat are sell-
ing way above ceiling price in
San Francisco," the Auxiliary
charged in its bulletin. "This is
the beginning of real black mar-
kets. It is essential that price
'violations be reported. Publicity

now can stop black markets be-
fore it is too late."

Vice-President Betty Clayton
will serve as acting president for
the Auxiliary for a three-month
period, during which President
Grace Mathias .convalesces from

a severe illness.

Sacramento Elects,
Pushes War Effort
SACRAMENTO — "Baby" of

all ILWU Auxiliaries, the re-
cently organized Auxiliary No.
18, has selected the following
officers:

Ethel Davis, president; Elva
Thompson, secretary; Doris Ush-
er, treasurer; Marie Ecklund,
social chairman; and Isabel
Gowan, Crystal Massey and
Bertha Zimmerman, trustees.
The Sacramento Auxiliary has

made a group blood donation,
and is actively engaged in a
campaign to secure care for the
children of working mothers.
Members are also sending a
monthly news-letter to •men in
the services. Recruiting of new
members is under way.
A quilting bee for the benefit

of war relief is planned soon. .

Vancouver Also
Helps War Effort
VANCOUVER—Auxiliary No.

11 sponsored a dance on Novem-
ber 4 to raise finance to buy war
bonds. Members are doing Red
Cross sewing and have just com-
pleted thirteen pair of pajamas.

Betty Bolton is president .and
Vicki Stickler 'secretary of No.

11'

• Unions Vtfal,
Says British
War Leader

By GARRY ALLIGHAN
Special Cable to Allied Labor

News
LONDON—Indicating the de-

termination of the government
to mobilize Britain's industry for

all-out war, Sir Stafford Cripps,
newly-appointed Minister of Air-
craft Production, warned in a
nation-wide BBC broadcast that
he would "override any individ-
ual, company or class that puts
sectional interests before the
need to win a complete and
quick victory."

"Inefficiency in manage-
ment is as great a breach of
duty to the country as ab-
senteeism among workers, and
has an even wider effect upon
production," he said. "Direc-
tors who do not devote them-
selves whole heartedly and en-
ergetically to their work are
more to blame than any other
persons."
Stressing the value of trade

unions to the war effort, Cripps
said:

"Every keen worker will
be a union member, for it is
only through the trade unions
that you will ensure fair
terms and conditions and
avoid friction between em-
ployer and worker. I will al-
ways be only too anxious to
get the advice and help of
workers through their unions,
and I will always be ready to
meet with union officials.
"We have now reached the

time when the inflow of fresh
labor into the aircraft industry
will gradually dry up, and yet
we must continue to expand pro-
duction. This we must do not
by longer hours — which only

lead to exhaustion and inef-
ficiency — but .by cutting out
waste of labor and materials U
In a factory there is not a joint
production .committee, the work-
ers must see that their. trade
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message from Asgaard, the
country home of Artist Rockwell
Kent and Mrs. Kent at Ausable
Forks, N. Y., where they were
"at home" during the Christmas
holidays.

Bridges mailed a Christmas
and New Year greeting saying:
"This is from my heart to you
because you represent the most
gallant people M the world, and
because you and your nation
,have shown that the struggle to
live and be free is going to suc-
ceed. For 1943, then— VIC-
TORY!"
The Soviet students' reply

said:
"To receive greetings from

such a well-loved, courageous
friend as yourself makes us
truly happy and is certainly
greatly appreciated by all of us
and by the people of our strug-
gling land.

"Surely with such unity and
friendship between the people of
the Soviet Union and the United
States, we may look forward to
Victory in' this year. Our warm-
est greetings to you."

is entitled Are You Like This?,

and begins: 'I'm a Yankee Doo-

dle boy, I love my USA. There's
nothing I won't do with joy, if

I get better pay.'
"In verse Two it is stated

that 'I'll help out, if . . . my;
weekends stay the same!' Then
follows the attack on labor.

Verse Three says: 'The Japs
and Hitler must go down . . .

help my country go to town
—within the union rules.'

"'Verse Four quotes an Amer-.
lean as saying he'll do his duty;
against the enemy 'unless some
shop disputes arise.' Verse Five
says 'Count on me . . . if wages
are not hurt,' and the conclud-
ing verse says: 'Our boys need
help in far Batan' and offers
to 'do everything within the six.
day week.'"

UNDERMINES MORALE
The In Fact correspondent IS

quoted as reporting:
"Not only does this serve UV

attack labor, it also serves to
undermine the morale of our
armed forces by implying that
the civilians are not backing
them up. Our trainees in camps
cannot get all the news. They;
do hear every day the repeated
lies of the anti-labor propagand4
machine, which ranges all the
Way from the National Associae
tion of Manufacturers to the Sens
atom- Byrds and the dozen lead-.
lug newspaper columnists and
radio speakers, most of whoni
repeat the same falsehoods."

In describing how the Nazi
agents try to use casualty lists.,

In Fact says:

"Whenever a list of names of
dead appears in either a big city;
or small town . . . they go to
work on the mothers, fathers
and other 'relatives. By tele-
phone and letters and 'by printed
propaganda these agents of faa-
eiam in America . . . tell the
Mothers' and fathers of those
who have fallen that 'this is not
America's war, that 'Roosevelt,

• the New Deal, Britain, Russia
or the Jews are responsible for
America being in the war . .
and that their sons died for
nothing and it were better it
peace were made now."

factory there should be a corn-.
mittee representing the work-.
ers, technicians and manage.
ment, constantly improving ef-.
ficiency in the use of men and.
materials."

Cripps' broadcast • came the
day after he met with the shop,
stewards of one of Britain's larg-
est aircraft factories to hear
their charges that production
was being held up through in-
efficient management.

Before his visit, the workerS
in the plant had held five mass
meetings at which a detailed
schedule of complaints was
drawn up to be submitted to the
Aircraft 'Production Minister
through the formal machinery;
of the Joint Production Commit-.
tee, District Production Commit-
tee and the Regional Production
Board.
SUGGESTIONS IGNORED

Main charges against thei
company were that continual
requests of the workers to store
materials nearer the plant had
gone unheeded; that unskilled
men had been placed on skilled.
jobs, while skilled workers were
idle; that the plant was cluts

tered up with materials used in
manufacturing aircraft now out
of production; that the mans*,

agement persistently ignored'

suggestions made by workers"
representatives on the joint pr.
dilation committee.

Arriving unannounced at the,

plant, Cripps conferred for ae'
hour with the shop stewards and i

agreed to remove the companylil
managing director and appall*
In his place George Marden, baste,'
ness man recently released frotg
a Japanese concentration campi
in Shanghai. He announced the
results of his meeting with the
shop stewards, and promised.
that if by the and of February;

the situation had not improved,

he would meet with represents-.
tives of the workers to 

discus,further action.
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India Workers Aid Allies
With Volunteer Brigades
CALCUTTA — by airmail —

1(ALN)—In India's easternmost
provinces of Bengal and Assam,
which for months have been
threatened with invasion by the
Japanese, the workers are not
only straining every nerve to in-
crease war production but are
also cooperating with the Kisan
Sabhas (peasant unions) to form
armed People's Defense Brig-
ades. Hindu and Moslem work-
ers participate jointly in these
activities.
One of the vital war materials

produced by India is jute. To
Increase their profits, the Bengal
and Assam jute employers, or-
ganized into the Indian Jute
Mills Association, cut production
20 per cent last August and laid
off 8000 workers. To deal with
this situation the General Conn-
ell of the Bengal Trade Union
Congress met in Calcutta and
passed the following resolution:.

"We urge the Bengal govern-
ment to realize the seriousness
of the situation and appoint a
Joint Committee, consisting of
representatives of employers,
workers and government, to in-
vestigate conditions in the jute
industry, prevent the laying off
of workers and introduce a uni-
form standard of wages. This is
Imperative if production for the
fight against fascism is not to
be impeded."

Following this meeting, work-
ers in the jute mills elected com-
mittees to cooperate with the
employers in finding ways to in-
crease production.

The Bengal Railwaymen's
Federation met at the same time
to demand speedier conversion
of railway shops to war produc-
tion, military training of the
workers, and increased pay to
offset the rise in living costs.

"Only a well-fed people can
defend the country," one dele-
gate said. "Only training in the
use of arms will raise the morale
of the workers."

Significantly, measures taken
by the workers and peasants to
organize their own defense brig-
ades have gone farthest in Chit-
tagong, nearest city in India to
the Japanese armies. (Chitta-
gong was the point from which
General Waxen started his of-
fensive.) When Chittagong was
severely bombed last May 9, the
president of the local Dock
Workers Union, Golam Sarif,
was killed. Immediately after
this a District Organizing Com-
mittee was formed to recruit a
People's Defense Brigade.

The committee consisted of
five members—three Hindu and
two Moslem. Within two weeks
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the brigade numbered 2000, 25
per cent of whom were Moslem.
In the face of the common dan-
ger, unity between the Moslem
minority and Hindu majority
was complete.

Last month enemy agents
spread a false alarm that a form,*
of 6000 Japanese was on its way
to attack Chittagong. While 10,-
000 workers and peasants rallied
to defend their homes, local
government officials ran to the
station to catch the outbound
train.
The People's Committee pre-

vented the train from leaving.

Uruguayan Unionists
Hold Anti-Axis Rally
MONTEVIDEO, Uruguay

(ALN)—Uruguayan unions and
youth organizations, which are
campaigning for compulsory
military training and a declara-
tion of war against the Axis, re-
cently held a mass meeting ad-
dressed by representatives of
every important Uruguayan
youth. group, Major Rodolfo
D'Ivago of the Army, and Julio
Amoros of the Youth Committee
of the Union General de Traba-
jadores (UGT). "Uruguayan
workers are ready to shed thein
blood in defense of democracy,"
Amoros said.

He Started an a Raft He's Grafefu

(Federated Pictures)

Roper Mohorovicic, that little fellow on the right, bright-
ened the Christmas of the men aboard the USS Jesse Roper with
gifts of cigars and cigarets. The youngster was born on a life raft
after the ship bringing his mother to America was torpedoed. They
were rescued by the Jesse Roper, hence the baby's name.

Jesse

Chinese Workers Get Pay
For Time Lost In Raids
CHUNGKING (ALN) — Chi-

nese industries have been under
bombings for five and a half
years. Out of this experience has
come an air raid law prescribing
how plants should behave when
their areas are attacked, and lay-
ing down protection measures
for the workers.

In the industrial areas of
England and the Soviet Union,
work never stops when enemy
planes drop their loads. In China
things are different. Apart from
important plants which are built
underground and are impervi-
ous to bombings, all factories
suspend during alarms.

There is reason for this. For
one, China has never yet in more
than five years of war been
equipped with enough fighter
planes and anti-aircraft guns to
keep Japanese planes from their
targets. Secondly, both skilled
workers and machine parts, for
which China is dependent on im-
ports, have been difficult or al-
together impossible to replace.
Finally, various shortages have
always made it difficult for

Office Knit for Gallant. Red

(Federated Pictures)

As his comrades smile approval, Red Army Soldier Tulevchevsky
tries on one of the woolen caps knitted by members of Local 19,
,United Office & Professional Workers (CIO). Tulevchevsky sent this
picture from the Russian front along with his heartfelt thanks, and
said: "We are .defiending the honor, freedom and independence of
the peoples of .the whole world. A pledge of 'this h the great friend-

- aitip,of the peoples of the USSR; America and,Great• Britain."

plants to work at full capacity
and minor time losses do not
have the importance they do
elsewhere. So the chief effort is
directed at saving personnel and
movable equipment.

Under the provisions of the
air raid law, officially promul-
gated Sept. 5, 1941, all plants
must provide air raid shelters
for their workers. When shel-
ters can be reached in five min-
utes, work is continued up to the
urgent siren, which is sounded
when planes are in the immedi-
ate vicinity.

Wages must be paid in full for
all time lost in air raids, and
piece-rate workers are paid for
air raid time on the basis of
their production during the same
period of the day before. If the
factory is damaged, it must pay
its workers from one-half to
two-thirds of their regular wages
during the period when it is un-
dergoing repairs.

Skilled labor is hard to get in
China, and any plant that does
not provide good air raid shel-
ters or come through promptly
with compensation soon finds it-
melt without any workers at all.

Army Wants
Experienced
Dock Men
SAN FRANCISCO—There is a

vital need for experienced Negro

longshoremen in the Transporta-

tion Corps of the United States

Army, Staff Sergeant Julius

Stern said this week.

The 383rd all-Negro Port Bat-

talion is now being activated.

Excellent ratings are open for

winch drivers, riggers, experi-
enced hold and dock • men, jitney
drivers and checkers, Stern an-
nounced.

Any 'longshoremen interested,
regardless of draft status, should
write or see Sergeant Stern at
ILWU Local 10 office, 142
Drumm St., San Francisco.

For those who qualify, be-
sides ratings such as Sergeant To, From Union Meet
Technician 4th grade, Staff Ser-
geant, Technical Sergeant and
Master Sergeant, the Army pro-
vides free quarters and rations,
free hospitalization, medical at-
tention, clothes and dependency
allowances, and the opportunity
to use skill and experience where
it is most needed In the -war
effort. -

Gang Bosses Can
Select Men
SAN FRANCISCO—Local 10

Toted January 4 to permit gang
bosses to select men for dock or
hold work according to the needs
of the job.

It was pointed out in discus-
sion of the proposal that un-
trained men in the industry need
instruction from experienced
longshoremen. Past restrictions
on interchange of men between
dock and hold have resulted
sometimes in an overweighting of
inexperienced men in the hold.

All Unions in
County Unite
SAN JOSE, Calif. (FP)—

Santa Clara county organized
labor will now speak with one
united voice through the United
Labor League, a new organiza-
tion composed of AFL, CIO and
railroad union representatives.
The -unity group will function

with a complete set of bylaws,
elected officers and an executive
board made up of delegates from
affiliated unions.

Sponsors are the county's
three main- labor groups—the
AFL Building & Construction
Trades .Council„ AFL Central
Labor -Council and Santa Clara
County CIO- Council,

The bylaws speCifically state:

"The league shall in no man-
ner infringe ubon the power Or
autonomy of any existing union
or council Of unionS."

The duties of ,the group are
descilbed as follows:. „

"The purpose of the league
shall be to provide a collective
voice for all of organized labor
in Santa Clara county—AFL,
CIO., independent and railroad
brotherhood.

"This voice shall speak for
victory in the war effort and for
the freedom and democracy of
the postwar period.

"The league shall speak the
opinion of organized labor on
the legislative front—local, state
and national."

OPA Upholds Drive

WASHINGTON— ( FP ) —Union
Members can drive their cars
to and from union meetings
without fear of a crackdown un-
der OPA regulations eliminating
all pleasure driving in 17 East-
ern states,' Director Charles F.
Phillips of the automotive sup-
ply rationing-division,-.announced

CIO Plans
Legislative
Drive
WASHINGTON (FP)—A blue-

print for labor to maize of the
78th congress a real force for

victory was laid before repre-
sentatives of all CIO internation-
als here Jan. 8 at a national

CIO legislative conference.

Pres. Philip Murray keynoted

the conference while Nathan

Cowan, CIO legislative director,

laid down the blueprint which,

if followed, will put every union
to work in conjunction with
other win-the-war forces in an
offensive against both native re-
action and fascism.

MAINTAIN FULL UNITY

"One main task faces the peo-
ple and congress today," Mur-
ray said, "to achieve and main-
tain full, unity and total mobil-
ization' of all Our resources for
victory over the Axis enemy."
Murray insisted on "economic

stabilization" and tied to it a
"sound and adequate tax bill"
*11.101 would "reach more deeply
into big profits and inflated in-
comes, close present • loopholes
and enforce the desired $25,000
net income level.' He opposed a
sales tax, and urged a social se-
curity program "to cushion the
shocks and smooth the sharp ad-
justments that arise from war
ec on om 37."

FIGHT DIES COMMITTEE

"Labor has made a major con-
tribution to economic stabiliza-
tion in its wholehearted accept-
ance of wage stabilization," he
declared. "In .return, labor must
be secured in its present wage
and other union conditions and
must be assured the continued
opportunity to adjust inequali-
ties. This is more than a matter
of justice. It is a vital part of
strengthening the national eco-
nomy and promoting war pro-
duction."
The CIO president called for

universal rationing and price
control, for abolition of the poll
tax and for congress to deny
further "sanction and funds" to
the Dies committee "as a neces-
sary War measure." He said that
Dies had disrupted not only
labor and government, but has
"tried'to sow suspicion and
hatred against our allies."

CALLS FOR LOCAL ACTION

Every international must have
a legislative representative in
Washington, but more import-
antly—every local must have a
functioning legislative commit-
tee,—Cowan said. Not just an
ordinary committee, he Urged,
but one which brings home each.
problem to each union member.
Such a committee couldn't oper-
ate on ..the ; old "emergency"
basis heinsisted,.but must func7-

-tiOn eaeli- day of. the ,year, since
war-tithe economic stabilization
isn't .a onealay problem. —
'Keeping - constantly in contact

with national-legislative repre-
sentatives here, the local corn-
mittees must begin broad pro-
grams in cooperation with:neigh-
borhood clubs, • chnrches,,,,AFL,
railroad unions and farm groups,
all . of which want to win - ,the
war, Cowan said.

Expert Sees Rationing
Raising Food Standards
WASHINGTON (FP)—Ration-

ing may raise the nutritional
standard of Americans as it has
the English people as a whole
since their food supply has been
equally distributed, Natl. Direc-
tor Melva Bakkie of the .Red
Cross Nutritional Service said.
She pointed to joint union nu-

trition councils set up in several
cities as a method of maintain-
ing the health standards of war
workers and suggested that the
unions arrange group training in
food management in cooperation
with local Red Cross chapters.
Red Cross is holding many nutri-
tion classes in union halls.

r rorr4r,krtbrt4 ak I

SAN FRANCISCO—Well over
1,000 pints of blood have gone to
the Red Cross blood bank- from
Local 6. •

r ""'
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Oakland
Plans for
Safety

By BILL BURKE

The Oakland Safety Program

Started out with its first meet-

ing January 8. A great number

of the brothers working in the

terminals attended this meeting,

as well as representatives of the

employers.

The meeting was held under

the direction of Mr. F. C. Ben-

nett, who is a safety engineer.

The program outlined by Brother

Bennett in the meeting has been
inspected by various of the em-
ployers and insurance representa-
tives and has been approved by
them.

It is a unique type of program
which is being offered, and from
the enthusiasm with which it was
received at the first meeting, all
indications are that it will be a
great success.

MEMBERS PARTICIPATE

This is one of the first in-
stances in which a union has•par-
ticipated in the establishment of
a Safety Program in which union
members are to be actively par-
ticipating in the handling of
safety work on the job.
Under Brother Bennett's pro-

gram, the men are to be trained
as safety patrolmen, safety su-
pervisors, and safety engineers.
It will be they who will see that
the men work safely. It will be
they who will make reports upon
unsafe practices, unsafe condi-
tions and their recommendations
for curing these ills. It is hoped
that as this program progresses
that many more people will be-
come active participants.
As the outline is drafted at the

present there will be weekly meet-
ings held at which time problems
of safety and the methods to be
followed in handling the matter
Will be discussed.

LECTURES PLANNED

Lectures will be given, guest
speakers will be invited from
time to time and mimeographed
material will be passed out for
study by the people taking the
course so that, all in all, those
who are partaking will get a
thorough groundings in this all-
important factor—Safety.
The work of safety will not be

confined alone to the terminal
people but will be broadened out
so that the commercial industries
may take part in this program
also.
Anyone desirous of securing in-

formation relative to these safety
meetings may secure the same at
the Warehouse Union Hall, 92
7th Street.

CIO Executive Board
Ratifies Peace Plan
WASHINGTON — (FP) — CIO

Pres. Philip Murray announced
here Jan. 10 that the CIO execu-
tive board had unanimously rati-
fied the AFL-CIO agreement for
settlement of jurisdictional dif-
ferences through arbitration.
The agreement was signed Dec.

2 at peace meetings by both AFL
and CIO conferees, subject to
approval by the executives coun-
cils of the two organizations. The
CIO vote was taken by mail,
Murray said.

Beauty Supply Co.
Agrees to Equal Pay
A settlement was finally

reached between the Union and

the Beauty Shop Supply Com-

pany in the offices of the De-

partment or Conciliation last

week as to whether or not wom-

en who take over men's jobs
should receive men's • pay.
The decision reached was: 1—

That a woman now employed on

a man's job get retroactive

men's wages from the day she

started.
2—Any woman replacing.), a

man in the future shall receive

a man's pay.

Company Stalls On
Equal Pay for Gals
We are meeting with the Dis-

tributor's Association at the pre-
sent time to try to iron out the
question as to whether or not
the women employed on men's
jobs at Ratjen Brothers should
receive the men's pay for the
work they are doing. The Com-

pany submitted a very imposing

set of figures which indicated,

according to the statement sub-

mitted, that the women were do-
ing about one-third of the work
that the men had formerly done.
We have called the plant into

a house meeting to determine
just what part of the operation
formerly done by men are now
being done by women. Whatever
wages will be arrived at will be
retroactive to the day that the
women took over the men's job.

Ball Committee at Work
The annual ball committee will start its meetings 8 o'clock Fri-

day evening at 519 Mission St.
We are inviting all members who wish to volunteer for the

Seventh Annual Ball committee; we are asking all members who
served on last year's committee to participate this year.
,•-• This year's ball should lead all others of the past. It should be
the most outstanding.

We will need plenty of assistance, so bring your suggestions
'to the meetings being held every Friday evening at union head-

' SAM' il'AtifigN, No. 922.

United Nations Crew Comes Through

•

(Federated Pictures)

Capt. Hugh N. Muizac, only Negro skipper in the U. S. merchant marine, and his United Nations

crew—so-called because 18 nationalities are represented among its members—brought their ship,

the Booker T. Washington, back safely from its maiden voyage delivering war supplies. Crew members,

(left to right) Joe Vargas, Filipino; Lloyd Curtright, U. S.; Eric Hjersted, Dane; Joe Ring, Belgian;

Eugene Clancy, Irish; William Hart, British Guianan; Augusto Perez, Honduran. All are members of

the Natl. Maritime Union (CIO). Ring was for many years one of the leading members of the ILWU.

San Francisco Officers' Report
By Joe Lynch — -

San Jose Paper Company Agrees to
Ask WLB for 121/2c Per Hour Raise
The Indeepndent Paper Stock hour and the Union believes that

Company at San Jose has agreed by stabilizing the wages in these

to petition the War Labor Board areas it will help eliminate the

jointly with the union to raise labor turnover.

the wages of the employes in the Any increases that will be

San Jose Plant to 921,4 cents per okayed by the War Labor Board

hour which will equalize wages will be retroactive to January 1,

now being paid in the Company's 1943, and the contract will ex-

plants in Sacramento, Stockton pire on May 31, 1943, to con-

and San Francisco. form with the other agreements

At the present time the work- in effect between the Union and

ers are receiving 80 cents an the Company's other plants.

Attention S. F. Members
The next regular meeting of the S. F. Division of Local 6 will

take place:
Saturday morning, January 23, 10 a.m.
Coliseum Bowl, 11th and Market Sts.
Be sure to attend.

Tillie Olsen Advises Stewards
To Act on Black Markets and Prices

By ACE DE LOSADA

The problem of adequate food

for San Francisco was the main

point of discussion at a packed

stewards' meeting held Monday,

January 11 at local 6 offices, 519

Mission St.

Tillie Olsen, of the ILWII,,La-
dies Auxiliary, and CIO repre-
sentative on the Consumers In-
terests Committee of the SF War
Council, spoke. She dealt with the

haphazard method now in effect

which has placed on the shoul-

ders of trade unionists and their

families meatless and butterless

meals, chiseling on prices, chisel-

ing on quantity and quality of

goods for sale, and black mar-

kets.

CITES WAGE DROP

Through the raise in prices,
drop in quality and quantity we
have taken a wage cut, even
though our checks are the same,
she., pointed out., ,"Wages mean

,itle. ,if we pan4, bux ,the, food
we need for them. Produption
plans don't mean a lot if we don't

have the strength to carry them

out. There won't be enough food

next year to permit any waste,

any hoarding, any poor distribu-
tion through lack of planning or
uneven price ceilings."
CIO proposals for meeting this

problem were brought out; 1)
Rationing of everything, so that
distribution will be fair to all;
2) passage of the Pepper-Kilgore-
Tolan bill which would guaran-
tee the production and distribu-
tion of goods; 3) setting of uni-
form, unpuncturable price ceil-
ings and enforcement of quality
standards; 4) the setting up of
consumer committees to cam-
paign for the above; to give in-

formation to members; to report

violations and black markets, and

Ration Food,
Members
Demand
SAN FRANCISCO—Ration all

food; put price ceilings on it
that are the same everywhere
and make that stick; plan for
enough food.

That's the demand Local 6 put
on Washington at its January 9
meeting.
Arguments were:
This business of no butter, no

meat, and eggs sometime, has
become a real union concern.
What good are wages if you

can't buy the food that you need
with them?
WANTS IMMEDIATE ACTION
What good are production

plans to win the war if your
body isn't going to get the fuel
it needs so you can put out the
work.
So Local 6 took action.
It asked that all foods be ra-

tioned and right away, so that
everyone would be assured a fair
share.

It asked for uniform, unpunc-
turable price ceilings, the same
in every store, and in every area,
so that its members could keep
track of prices. It called for an
end to price differentials which
cause dealers to select special
markets.

Unit Rally
Boosts Bonds
SAN FRANCISCO—Dec. 7 did

not go unnoticed at the Coffin-
Redington Drug plant here.

Brother Sam Sanchez, who

saw action at Pearl Harbor, de-
cided there was no better way
of paying homage to our war
heroes than to conduct a war
bond drive.
Warehouse members, office

workers and the management all

signed up Mr bonds and stamps
which were deducted from the

pay checks. In a few hours more

than $2,000.00 worth of bonds
and stamps were sold. This
amount was in addition to the
regular monthly bond buying. •

Captain Charles Paddock, 11.
S. M. C., former track star, 'Ad-
dressed the assembled workers
and read them the speech that
was heard by the Marines • on

G uadalcanal.
It .was a fighting speech

which said in part, "We must
carry the fight so hard to the
enemy that even their second

. generation will hate the sight
of a uniform."

50,000 Trained
Women Needed
NEW YORK — (FP) — Within

the next six months 50,000 jobs
will be available in war plants

for technically trained women,
Dean Albert B. Newman, regional
adviser for the engineering,
science and management war
training courses of the U. S.
Office of Education, said here in
announcing the opening of new
defense courses.

to check on quality and quantity
of goods sold.
SET UP COMMITTEE
As a result of Sister Olsen's

speech a committee of stewards
present was set up to put into
effect a consumer program in

'the union. Members of the com-
mittee are Frances Susoeff, Jean
Harper, Jack Cousens, Barbara
Santos, Myrtle Woodside, Lou
Santos and Ada Ricciarelli.
The committee will meet with

a similar committee set up by
the Longshoremen and the ILWU
Auxiliaries to work out a joint
program.

Pages A, B, C, D and 1 of this Local 6 edition of The ILWU

Dispatcher are written and edited by Warehouse Union mernhers;of

the Joint Publicity Committee of Local 6 ILWU. Chairman F. Dibble,

Jack Olsen, Al Addy, Betty Storiebreaker, Lillian Trickey, AI Nurian,

Ace De LOSada, San FranCisco; 'Al -Durant, Oakland;; Lee Appleraan,

Crocketti.tJanles, Dirikhamo San Jose; ;Jerome e Koeh,t-Petaluma;-:,,Joe

Walsh, '§a1,ypikciap,p,„p4;tiltv, , ,:•
,qyarters., , , • .
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Here Is What the Victory
Tax Means in $'s and Cents

By AUBREY GROSSMAN

In October of last year Con-
gress enacted the Victory Tax.
It is separate from, and in ad-
dition to, the income tax. Every-
one must pay it, though the
means of payment may be some-
what different, as, will be ex-
p'arned later.

The Victory Tax is calculated
as follows: Take the total in-
come of the individual for the
year; subtract $624; then. sub-
tract any amount paid, during
the year as premiums on life in-
surance on himself or any 'de-
pendent; then s u b.t r ac t the
amount by which the individual
has reduced his debts;, then sub-
tract the amount of Government
bonds purchased during the year
and retained for the- entire year.
After: this process' of subtraction
has been completed, multiply by
5 per cent, and you have the
amount of Victory Tax.

PART is 'RETURNABLE
- Part of this tax will be return-
able, to the tai-payer as a credit
to be used on his' taxes after the
war. This credit consists roughly
of 25 per Cent of. the amount
paid in Victory Tax during the
war, except that from this 25
per cent there must be deducted
credits given for payment of life

Local Backs
Overall Plan
For War

. (Continued from Page 1)

ities including manpower have
no contracts.

2—Contracts have been given
In already crowded areas with-
out regard to available labor
supply, housing or capacities of
other communities not now en-
gaged in war production.

:t--Tmliviclual companies are
allowed to hoard vital war ma-
terials in anticipation of future
needs . while present needs of
other companies on important
war implements, ordered and
needed by the armed forces im-
mediately, are forced to go with-
out.

PRIORITIES BOG DOWN

In addition, it was pointed out
that the priority system has
bogged down completely, so that
the point has now been reached
when only a centralized author-
ity with vast directive powers
can unravel the knots in our pro-
duction efforts.

In other cases enormous sup-
plies of labor have either not
been tapped or have been only
partially used because of dis-
criminatory practices, one of
which is the failure to make use
of the services of the national
Minorities.

The whole purpose of the Pep-
per-Tolan-Killgore Bills is to ap-
ply the principles of scientific
management, unrestricted by any
prejudices, to the theory of a
total war effort by establishing
centralized control of the na-
tion's economy.

Mefal Workers
Spur Russ Output
KUIBYSHEV (ALN) — The

Metal Goods Workers Union of

the USSR, whose present mem-

bership figure is a military

secret because its members are

Virtually all now employed in

making small arms and ammuni-
tion, is preparing for its all-
union convention, to be held
:within a few weeks in Moscow.

According to the chairman of
Its central committee, Mikhail
Dismerini, the convention will
concern itself with the major is-
sues now before all Soviet trade
unions: mass military ski-train-
ing; adoption of war orphans
from occupied districts, indus-
trial training of unskilled work-
ers, aid to the Red Army and the
guerrilla movement, and more
than, Anything «else, ways )of,, in-4

p ,e0easing .production., • •

nazionale ILWU
Paton al rostrum
dei vostri rap-
presen tan ti
era un vivo
ritratto della
severita' del
posto al quale
sono stati
eletti.
I gravi prob-

lemi prern-
tatosi alle
unioni du-

insurance premiums, payment of
debts, and purchase of Govern-
ment bonds. . .

This Victory Tax is collectible
from most workers during the
year that the tax covers. Most
workers now have deducted from
their pay money which will be
turned over by the employer to
the Government to help. pay the
einploye's Victory Tax. The law
tells the 'employer how much to
deduct. Roughly it, amounts to
5 per Cent on all 'Wages in ex-
ceSs of $1.70 a, day, $12.00 a
week, or .$52.00 a month. .

APPLIES TO INCOME TAX
In Many cases the total de-

ductions 'which an employer
makes and turns over to the
Government, will be slightly in
excess of the Victory Tax which
the worker 'owes the Govern-
ment. This 'is something that
need not concern the worker be-
cause the 'additional amount will
be used' by the Government to
apply to his income tax.

For all employees who have
been employed through the year,
the employer ;Must provide be-
fore, January .31, a statement
shoWing the total' that; he has
deducted for Victory Tax during
the preceding year. In the case
of an employee who does not
work the whole year, such a
statement mtvt be given to him
on the day the last payment of
wages is made.

L'assemblea
Si e' finalrnente potuto as-

sistere ad in assenablea not-

turna della locale, ,che dalla

dichiarazione di guerra contro

11 fascionazismo so e' dovuto

elirninare per ragioni di difesa

civile.

Con circa 4,500 present!,

l'anno 1942 e' state iniziato con

ii giuramento dei nuovi ufficiali

eletti da servirvi per il termine

del nuovo anno.

II giuramenfo
Con il Segretario Inter-

il E.
11 giuramento

Mitzi°
rante 11 periodo di questa guerra
sono stati ben descritti dall'-
oratore.

Ii sentore del sacrosanto
dovere di ognuno i nuovi eletti
sta al cuore di tutti color° ohe
con u na mano sul petto hanno
ripetuto le parole del giura-
mento.

Harry Bridges
E stato constantamente por-

tato a conoscenza del nostri
membri la continuata persecu-
zione contro ii nostro eapo
Harry Bridges.

L'ultimo attentato di dipor-
tazione contro di lui, e' 11 de-
terminato volere fascista di ell-
minare dalla vita politica ed
economica di persone che hanno
la determinazIone di contribuire
la propria esistenza e quella
delle organizazzioni che essi
rappresenatno verso l'abbatti-
mento del nemici d'America e
del fascismo.
Vora e' al presente di di-

mostrare ai satelliti delle
inazioni -nerniche che II Lavoro, e
specialmeote ; 11, CIO, , sena .nua
eontribusione allo *torso total.-

Crockett All-Out
For Victory
CROCKETT — The Crockett

Unit has begun the New Year
with a new business agent,
Brother A. Hemenez (better
known as Ham and Eggs).

Al Mancebo has also taken the
office of dispatcher for the first
time, this year. He is doing a
good job.
The brothers in the CRLII are

working harder now, for they
are all-out for victory. They
know that every minute counts.
You brothers. know that' 'there
are many new men working,
taking the places of our•brothers
who have gone in to the service.
Give the new men a helping
hand when you see they need it.
You will be helping that much
more to win the war faster.

Belt Gang No. 2 would like
to wish Brother .Frank Cincera
a speedy recovery in his illness.

I see where Brother Frank
Elias has a new job as temporary
Ford truck jitney driver. Did
you hit a pole yet, Brother
Frank?

All you permit men who are
in line for a Mack book please
see Brother Hemenez or Brother
Mancebo so they may help you
in ,getting your book.

I, the reporter, would like WORK WITHOUT PERMIT
to hear good and bad criti- As a result of this indiffer-
cisms from you re,aders. ence and carelessness (which is
Please give them to your busi- the poison about which I write)
ness agent. I will be expect- many men are going to work in.
ing to hear from some of you. the various plants who are not

Your Reporter, union men and who do not have
Frank A. Elias. permits from the hiring hall

By Joe Muzio
di guerra, e' compatto e solidale
all'aderenza del lore capo nella
sua causa contro la persecuzione
che sa di fascism.

Fra alcuni giorni in poi, cir-
colari di protesta veranno pre-
sentate per firme da vostri stew-
ards, e la vostra cooperazione
verso quel fine sara' la vostra
contribuzione . per 11 menteni-
mento del diritto democratico
di parola, pubblicazione e credo.

Razionamenfo
La domancla di razionamente

nazionale in tutte le fasi della
condotta di guerra contro i
nostri nemici e' stata in limi-
tata forma presentata ai membri
per me 330 di una resoluzione
votata ad unanimita' all'assem-
blea della sera del 7 gennaio us.
La- maldistribuzione di materiali
da g uerra presenta gravi osta-
coli sul palco nazionale con la
irrazionalita' del sistema.

In min casi intiero officine e
fabbriche industriali sono con-
f rontate da chiusura ed ab-
bandonamento per la mancanza
di materiale' essenziale di una
data prescrizione, mentre altre
industrie di uguale capacita'
vengono chiuse per mancanza di
prescritto naateriale del quale ye
ne e' abbondanza nella prima.
E' una semplice questione di

chi ne ha troppo e chi ne ha
niente.

Cosi' nel caso dell'opera man-
vale.

II razionamento e' chiesto
inoltre per l'eliminazione degli
atti di certi padroni che sono
disposti a mantenere in abbon-
danza di lavoratori anche senza
11 bisogno per eliminare la poS-
sibilita' di una futura incapacita'
di ritenerli.
La maldistribuzione di mano

d'opera in quest° case ci da
l'artificiale risultato nella pres-
ente mancan.za di nomini per
lavori essenziali alla condotta
della guerra.

Tutti I membri hanno diggia'
confrontato la mancanza di
generi alimentari, carne,
burro, etc. La maldistribuzione
ne e' la causa riconosciuta.

Certe botteghe ci venderanne

il burro, mentre altre in man-

canza del burro si trovano- con

un'abbondanza di came, UOVa,

IC.

Our Members Say,

Protect the Union From
Poison of Rules Laxness

By DAVID CARTWRIGHT
Suicide is. for those who want

to die; it should hardly be neces-
sary to exhort those who do not
wish to die to refrain from tak-
ing poison.

Yet, it is a notorious and un-
pleasant fact tht in depressions
the labor movement flourishes; in
prosperous times, it has a ten-
dency to languish, and grow
weak.

WE FORGET
When times are hard, we look

to our union for help in organiz-
ing and getting work and for
preserving the gains we have
earned. But when the nation pros-
pers, we forget to whom we are
indebted for our happy condi-
tions.
Eternal diligence in maintain-

ing union conditions is impera-
tive. At the present time, the
rank and file of our members,
and possibly our stewards, are
becoming careless about preserv-
ing the conditions of the con-
tracts with the employers under
which we work.

prima arrivata ne avra' la
sopramano. 11 razionamente e
distribuzione sistematica elim-
inera' tutte questo. Ii raziona-
mento dello zucchero ce lo

prova, e nessuna mancanza e'
constatata in quel genere. Cost'
sara' per tutte 11 sopra nomin-
ato. II centralizzamento di tut-
ta la sfera di razionamente
viene percio' chieste dalla'unione
nella sua resoluzione votata dai
membri.

La Questione
delle scuse
Ampia discussione velure con-

dotta sulla grave questione del'-
inattendenza di membri alle as-
semblee.

L'irrazionate sistema del pres-
ente, venne da tempo riconos-
ciuto, non puo' efficaciamente
dare i risultati voluti.
`La mancanza di in buon num-
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SAYS:-

which entitle them to work with
union men under the terms of
the master contracts existing be-
tween employers and our union.
There is a way to remedy this.

Each member of our union must
appoint himself a representative
to make certain that each new
man who comes to work with
him has a permit from our union.
If there is no steward with whom
he can take up this matter, he
should question the new employee
himself and ask .to see his per-
mit book. If there is any irregu-
larity the union man must tele-
phone Mike Del Florentine at our
hiring hall at 58 Clay St. and
give him the facts.
When this' is done each union

brother can be. sure that he has
done his small but important
part in protecting our union. -

150 Initiated
By Pedro Local
SAN PEDRO--ILWU Local 13

initiated 150 new members Jan-
uary 7 with International Presi-
dent H. R. Bridges administer-
ing the oath.

Noting the fact that the new
members included several na-
tionalities and races, Bridges re-
asserted the traditional policy of
the ILWU that there shall be no
discrimination because of race,
color or creed. He also stressed
the aims of the war to rid the
world of discrimination.
Other speakers at the meeting

were Cole Jackman and Henry
Schmidt, ILWU members who
are on the Pacific Coast Mari-
time Industry Board.

Winning the War
Depends on Shipping,
Says Admiral Stark

Note for Longshoremen:
In an interview in Washington

on January 8, Admiral Harold R.
Stark, commander-in-chief of U.
S. naval forces in European
waters, said:
"The Whole question of win-

ning the war revolves around
shipping."

ero di membri alle sedute limita
11 democrattico funzionamento
della locale.
E' percio' stato votato che 11

nuove Comitato Esecutivo eletto
prendi in seno la grave ques-
tione el la sua deliberazione sia
presentata alla prossima assem-
blea per approvazione.
Pertanto si avvisa tutti I mein-
bri di attendere l'assemblea
regolare mensile, poiche' si
prevvedono gravi restrizioni nel-
la distribuzione delle sense.

AND THAT—
RooSEvELT

SENT A SPECIAL
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cot4GREsS
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They Hunger for Letters
Skimming through the week's

correspondence your publicity
committee took pride in the grow-
ing number of Local 6 men forg-
ing ahead in the armed forces.
From union. to Uncle Sam they

went; and wherever-they may be,
we know they are intensifying
their efforts and spreading a win-

•ning, ILWU spirit throughout
their camps.
SHOELESS JOE GALDO
Joe Galdo, who was a leader of

our stewards' council and one of
,the leaders In our production
work, writes from Monterey,
Calif. "Am still here awaiting
shoes. Doing office work in the
Headquarters building; Person-
aiel•Unit. A far cry from unload-
ing those ships on the other side,
but I'll get there."
Frank Maxey is• in the Ha-

waiian Islands. He wants to know
about all the committees and the

S.F. Hiring Heavy
• In December

SAN FRANCISCO — The hir-
ing hall in, San Francisco had
another busy month during De-
cember when 1,363 men were
dispatched to various jobs. Of
these, 306 were book men and
1,057 were permit men.

There were also quite a few
servicemen dispatched to jobs
throughout the city. At the pre-
sent time we are furnishing
work to approximately 150
sailors, soldiers and marines,
who are thus able to supplement
the little dough they get in the
service.
We have been attempting to

encourage employers to hire
women wherever feasible, and
when jobs are called which
might be filled by women, we
are referring them to 519 Mis-
sion St.

There has been an increase in
the number of men who have
corne down for permits. This has
eased our manpower problem a
little.

alike Del Fiorentino.

Skinner Training
To Be Officer
Dear Brothers and Sisters:

I am writing you from the
sunny shores of Florida. I am
down here, going to officers'
school in the air force. We are
on the go from 5:30 a. m. till
8:30 p. m.—no stopping as we
have to complete here, in 90
days, what they do in West
Point in four years.

Everything is going along
swell, and if things come out
all right, I'll be an officer by
March.
Keep them coming and we'll

keep them flying. Wish all of
you a happy and prosperous New
Years,

Brotherly,
Donald K. Skinner, No. 666.

Local 6 Women
Guests at Industry Meet
SAN FRANCISCO—The Y. W.

C. A., was to entertain a group
of women in industry at a din-
ner on Jan. 14 and invited six
members of local 6 to be their
guests. Local 6 representatives
were to be Pearl Anderson, Mimi
Makela, Nina Bissel, Camille Al-
mada and Hazel Drummond.

stewards' council (of which he
was secretary). He gives his hello
to all of the brothers and sisters.
-SOLDIER WITH MEASLES -

Thomas J. Musgrove is a grad-
uate ,of the radio school in
Omaha, Neb. A full fledged radio
mechanic, he has already served
three months as a technical.eor-
poral in his camp in Missouri.
His broadcast is "Hello" to Local
6 members and "best of luck to
my buddies overseas." . . .
Measles overran a camp in

Colorado where,, Pvt.' Frank , S.
Egan is stationed. Quarantine
lasted for three weeks, ,so Frank

..

.. .... "'"'" • •

couldn't send out any mail. He's
been kept pretty busy, anyway,
so he'll write more in the future.
ALL WANT MAIL
Corp. W. W. Wilson wants to

hear from some of us . . . Pvt.
Eugene V. Peterson, formerly of
Upjohn's, is in the signal corps
in Texas and would appreciate
letters . .. Albert T. Floyd in the
Bridges Battalion in Pennsylvania
writes, "Joe Tragis is here too"
. ... They want letters. Pvt. Wal-
ter T. Roche sends New year'a
greetings ., . • Carlos.. Olivares
and Peter Zoballos send their new
addresses. ,

Laundry Service, Beer, Bikes;
But No Scotch in English Camps
Greetings Brothers and Sisters:

Here I am, somewhere in Eng-

land. Have received two of the

union's papers and also the serv-

iceman's book and, the Christ-

mas letter. Needless to. say; I

'Hello You Guys
At Lyons-Magnus'
Dear Brothers and Sisters:

I have just entered Fort War-
ren, Wyoming, for my training
period , which is about eight
weeks. I really like the army
very much and hope all future
brothers do likewise.

Please send me the union
paper, because I want to keep
in touch with union activities
while I am in the army.
Say hello to all the brothers

and sisters in Lyon Magnus for
me. Best regards for a -happy
and prosperous union year for
Local 1-6.

Yours sincerely,
Pvt. Charles Campi, No. 4445

'The Dispatcher' Has
Everything We Need
Dear Brothers and Sisters:

Received the first-- issue of
The ILWU Dispatcher and want
to say that every union member
should be proud of it. ,.

It covers practically every-
thing pertaining to ILWU ideals.
I only hope that the brothers
and sisters -who receive The
ILWU Dispatcher read it in-
stead of looking at the front
page and throwing it away.

Best wishes to all for a Happy
New Year.

Corporal Leon Cohn,
• No. 2318.

'It's Nice Country,
If You Like It'

Member Proud to Join

was glad to receive them. It"s
good to get the news from.back
home and see the good wort the
union is doing.
We are eating good and have

nice quarters. Plenty of hot
water and we do have laundry
service.
You should see the boys rid-

ing bikes. We can get 'all the
beer we want at the pubs, but
Scotch is scarce.
New Year's greetings to all

the boys and all the brothers at
Coffin-Redington.

Fraternally,
Donald L. Walters.

Help Stricken Ally in Atlantic

••••f•

(Federated Pictures).
U. S. Coast guardsmen transfer a survivor of a torpedoed Sri.

fish merchant ship to a cutter, somewhere in the north Atlantic.

The seaman on the stretcher was picked up from a whale boat. This

is an official U. S. Coast Guard photo.

Doug Muller Is in Alaska; Misses
Our Meetings and Bull Sessions
Dear Mac:
I received your Moat welcome

letter from the union, and the
servicemen's manual was swell.
I have also been receiving the
union paper.
Have also been receiving let-

ters from the boys at work and
everything seems to be ok ex-
cept the shortage of manpower.
I am now somewhere in Alaska

... I guess they have been work-

ing you all harder than hell since
the war, but I know that the
union can produce when it has
to...
How are all the gals?' I haven't

seen one in so long that I don't
think I would recognize one.
I sure miss the bull sessions

and the meetings.
I remain,

Pvt. Douglas Muller,
No. 977.

Seabee Wants
Union Letters

jp•••••

Dear Sisters and Brothers:
I am stationed at Norfolk, Vir-

ginia, in the Seabees. Every-.
thing is goang along fine. I met
a couple fellows from the )ees&
here, as well as a lot of long- •
shoremen.
Am anxious to hear from any

member who wants to write t•
me. Would like to have copieS
of the union bulletin, too.

Joseph C. Re, No. 855

28 Moral Rearmanent Lads
Seek Exemptions From Draft
NEW YORK (FP) The 28

leading exponents of Dr. Frank
N. D. Buchman's Moral' Re-
Armament movement, who tour-
ed the /ration's ..war plants per-
forming a skit called "You Can
Defend America,", are. fighting
hard against 'an 'opporttinity to
do some real defending — as
members' of the U. S. Army.

PROBE DEMANDED

Claiming that their work was
indispensable in boosting morale
of the workers, the men, 27 9f

Howdy, Brothers and Sisters: whom are British subjects, have
Almost four, months have sought to evade the draft by ap-

passed and. Pm still in the pealing 1A classifications.
"Heart of Texas." Nice country Angry draft board officials,
(if you 'like it), but give me unable to see why the men can-
"Good Ole California" anytime, not continue their "morale

They shoot off fireworks on building" in the army, are de-
Christmas Eve—that's a new manding an investigation of the
one on me. political pressure being brought

Haven't met any CIO men all in the men's behalf.
the time I've been here . . . Disclosure of the case has re-

Uncle Sam treated us to a leased a flood of speculation on
swell turkey dinner on Christ- the present politics of Buchman,
mas . . . it's pretty cold here who in the past praised fascism
today, almost 2,5 degrees, and and claimed that his influence
windy to make it worse. over members of the Cliveden
Happy New Year to all of you. set was responsible for the sign-

Pvt. Al Estelita, No. 3013. ing of the Munich pact by which
Chamberlain sold out to Hitler
In 1938.

LADY ASTOR MEMBER

Army, Fight With Brothers
DEAR SISTERS AND something for their country, I
BROTHERS: wanted to do my Part. I entered

I have been a member of your the shipyards September 22.

unien for a year. My Well, the army has taken me•: two
In. '.1 am proud, for now I. can

. brothers have 'entered the !pry- iejlew 'my. brothers and 'fight, .
ice of our country One Isis. the .' along with them •• , . . , - — . • - . Hess was supposed to • have

• , army Ando:the-ether...in, tayie4 navy. )„, ,, ... ,, . -, ,.Wfilliain P.,Lynch, .,. - « p , , espoused I the:: Buchmanife cause. •
,Seeing .4hat 4:they: wereotlelag, 4 0 , i ,',.. n . 1 1 1,, . 7 ,-4. Wei ,2301.. , A ; in ,Nazi.*Gerntany: Shortly 'after,

Buchman's disciples in Eng-
land, where NRA originated as
the Oxford Movement, included
Lady Astor, the notorious ap-
peaser, and the Duke of. Hamil-
ton,'whose palatial estate in

. Scotland was the landing field
• for Rudolf Hess.

Hess' arrival in England, Wil-
liam Hillman, representative of
Collier's magazine, broadcast
from 'London: ,

"Hess went to Witain as a
penitent seeking' 'peace, as ;a
Buchmanite moved to 'confess
his sins and mistakes and those
of his Nazi associates and try to
plead with the British to help
him put an end to the slaughter
of men."

BUCHNIAN CHALLENGED .
The Oct. 20, 1941, issue of

In' Fact revealed a CBS broad-
cast from London on.Oct. 8 re-
ported that Oxford Groupers had
asked for wholesale draft 'ex-
emption but had been turned
down by Lab,or Minister Ernest'
Bevin. •

A. P. Herbert, member of
Parliament, who previously, had
charged Buchman with "obtain-
ing money by false pretensesi"
challenged the. leader of the so-
called religious .movement to
deny. he had indorsed Hitler.

In an interview in the New
York World Telegram, Aug. 26,
1936, Buchman asserted:

"I thank heaven for a man
like Adolf Hitler, who built a
front line of defense against the

• anti-Christ of Communism."

"Human problems aren't eco-
nomic. They're moral and they

„ can't be solved 'by 'immoral
measure. They coUid be solve#
within a God-controlled demo-
cracy, or perhaps I should say
theocracy, and they. could be
solved through God-controlled
Fascist-dictatorship."

NEVER REPUDIATED

Buchman has never repudi- •
ated his praise of Hitler. He is,

• now living at Saratoga. Springs,
N. Y., and has parried queries by
reporters on the present draft
case. ,

MRA is ostensibly a religious
Movement. But AIRA's strongest
boosters were labor-baiters---
Harry Chandler, publisher of the
,Los Angeles Times, and the
Merchants & Manufacturers
Assn. Editor and Publisher, the

• trade organ of the newspapers
• gave Buchman's movement free Ape
advertising space.

'We Do The Firing And
You Pass Us The Shells'
DEAR BROTHERS' AND
SISTERS: .-

It sure Makes me glad to have

a swell bunch of guys like we

have In the union and,at Coffin-,.,

the shells.
, Lam going over soon, hoping
I will get a crack at the fascists
—when I do I'll make up for the •
rest of you. You can count Oa
that.

Redington •behind-•me.- I know
,ithey're idoing 'their Part. We
-ido -the ,'tiriogi and yew 'grabs bus

• Please write to me and tell -
'me how things are ng.t''

- 'Martel Ceridler.
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Lynden Installs Happy Liberation by Yanks
San Jose Officers
SAN JOSE — Twelve hundred

San Jose Warehousemen wel-
corned Dick Lynden home Janu-
ary 11 at one of the largest meet-
ings held in months. Dick, who
was the leader of the organizing
drive which established the San
Jose Unit of Local 6, made his
first appearance in San Jose since
he returned from Texas.

--nden's visit was for the pur-
por of installing the San Jose
off":...ers for 1943. He adminis-
tered the oath of office to Busi-
ness Agents Pinkham and Vlahu-
sich, Chairman Wurtsbaugh, Sec-
retary Jones and the incoming
members of the executive• board,
board of trustees, and sergeant-
at-arms.

CALLS FOR WAR PLAN
In a speech which received the

Unanimous endorsement of the
membership, Lynden called for
the passage of the Pepper Tolan
Bill, for a centralized war econ-
omy.
The San Jose division voted to

pay the Victory tax.
A question as to whether or not

San Jose dried fruit workers
should pay Victory tax was
raised on the present interpreta-
tion, that dried fruit workers are
agricultural workers and there-
fore not entitled to social security
payments. The local has now
pending a fight to force recogni-
tion of dried fruit workers as non
agricultural, so that the people
working in that industry can be
brought under the provisions of
the Social Security Act.

(Federated Pictures)

A happy group of British women and children arrive in Gibraltar
after a series of adventures unequalled in this war. Torpedoed on a
ship bound for Britain, picked up by a German submarine aboard
which they spend 48 hours, transferred to a French cruiser and taken
to French Morocco for internment, they were finally released by
U. S. forces which took part in the North African offensive.

Local 6 Boys Help Make
Family Service Record
SAN FRANCISCO — Two Lo-

cal 6 boys, Joe and John Bari, to-

gether with their three brothers,
hold the family service record
for the North Beach district.
The five boys, sons of Mr. and

Mrs. Joseph Bari, were all draft-

SPORTS

ed from Selective Service Board
Number 76. All are privates in
the U. S. Army.
Joe and John, whose letters, to

the union have received mention
in our servicemen's page, are sta-
tioned at Los Angeles and Wat-
sonville, respectively.

Edited by Betty Stonebreaker

Class 'B' Basketball Team
Beats FBI; 40 to 30

it By H. MeINTYRE
f SAN FRANCISCO — Thursday
evening, January 7, Local 6 ware-
housemen, a class "B" entry in
the twelfth annual unlimited bas-
ketball tournament, played their
first league game. They met and
defeated the FBI by a score of
40-30.

Thursday, Jan. 14
Thursday, Jan. 21
Thursday, Jan. 28
Thursday, Feb. 4

Thursday, Feb. 11

CIO

CIO

CIO

CIO

CIO

CIO

Despite the fact that the boys
did not have a chance to 'play or
practice together, they played an
exceptionally fine brand of ball.
With a few practice games, they
will get better.

All games will be played at the
Lick Gym, 25th and Noe Streets,
San Francisco.

SCHEDULE

VS.

vs.

vs.

VS.

VS.

Recap of Game

Pos. FT FG TP

Smith   F 1 1 3
Dunn  F 0 3 6
Desbounner C 4 3 10
Sanz   G 1 6 13
Hamilton   G 0 0 0

ercoli   G 0 0 0
rrenna   F 0 2 4
McDonnell F 0 2 4
Pieretti   F 0 0 0
Guidotti   G 0 0 0

Total   40

U. S. Coast Guard

Log Cabin

234th Signal

Air Defense Wing

Corpus Christi

FBI

Pos. FT

McCloud .... F 0
Falk   F 0
Thompson   F 2
O'Neil   F 1
Rogers   C 0
Scott   C 0

Lewis   G 0

2

5

0

Deckert G

McGee ____ G

Conroy  

Total  ••

7:15 p.m.

7:15 p.m.

8:30 p.m.

7:15 p.m.

8:30 p.m.

FG

0

0

1

0

0

2

1

1

5

0

Nite Owls and Soaks Tied
For First In Bowling Loop
SAN FRANCISCO—You never

• know from one week to another
' Which team in the inter-ware-
house bowling league will be on
top.
The Nite Owls and Soaks are

now tied for first place with
YOggies and Front Runners fol-
lowing with only two games be-
hind them.
Speed Demons is now in third

place.
The competition is as close as

ever with every man bowling his
best: P. Morena still has high
average with a very few close.
behind him. So far no one has
rolled a higher game than Jack

0

4

1

0

4

2

4

15

0

30

ning, 8:00 p. m. at the Down-
town Bowl, Eddy and Jones Sts.
Team standing— W. L.

Owl Drugs "Nite Owls"-. 30 21
Best Foods "Soake 30 21
Con. Chem. Ind. "Yoggies" 28 23
Butler Bros. "Front Run-
ners"  28 23

Woolworth "Speed
Demons"  

Butler Bros. "Hell
Divers"  

Safeway "Wrench
Throwers"  

Folger's "Rams"  
• Con. Chem. Ind. "Bear

Cats"  
Con., Chem. Ind. "Pussy

27 24

26 25

25 26
22 29

Once Again! Drum Corps
Needs More Members
SAN FRANCISCO—The Drum

Corps needs more members! All
those interested get in contact
with Brother Al Harmon (At-
water 4759) or leave your name
and address at the union, 519
Mission St. Men and women are
invited to participate (book and
permit members).

ILWU Men
Bowlers Beat
Mission Bowl
SAN FRANCISCO—In the San

Francisco Classic League compe-
tition at the Golden Gate Bowl-
ing Alley, the ILWU men's team
took two out of three games
from the Mission Bowl last
Tuesday evening.
T. Giovannetti rolled three

good games ending with 619
for high series. 0. Scofield.
knocked off a 556 series, L.
Ghiorso 518, W. Fellows 516,
and L. Ponti .478. The team had
a total pinnage of 2687 against
their opponent's 2607. •
The team bowls every Tues-

day evening at 8:30 at the fol-
lowing alleys:

Jan. 19, Sports Center, 3333
Mission St.; Jan. 26, Fillmore,
1615 Eddy St.; Feb. 2., Bagdad,
/641 Ellis St.; Feb. 19, Marina,
1725 Filbert St., Feb. 26, Broad-
way, 1463 Broadway St.

11.11•••••••••••••••••••••••••.••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

Sports Council Meeting Every
Second Monday of the Month
at 7:00 P. M., 519 Mission St.

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••11."•••••

HOT
CARGO
by hazel drummond

'Course we expect our offi-
cials to stick together — but
there's an extent to everything
—EUGENE PATON went slight-
ly off the beam when swearing
in officers and told 'em to place
their right heart over their left
hand—and JOE LYNCH tried
. . . Guess DICK LYNDEN ain't
as chipper as he'd like us to
think, saw a discarded vitamin
pill box in his office—the faker
. . How come not so long ago
JOE ADAIR got a hurry-up call
to come get BERT BALDWIN?
Holidays are hard to a guy, huh
BERT? . . .

ROSE BLACKBURN feels
that at last she has lived, is
still a-flutter from seeing (and
speaking to m'dears) Rbt.
Taylor, in a -local bar . . .
Glad to hear THELMA ZWIE-
FELL is comin' right along
after injuring her arm—'twas
a severe injury but she's tell-
in' jokes again so won't be
long 'til she's in circulation
. . . An' didja know that long
time ago CODY FLOWER was
an entertainer and was with
Eddie Cantor's show? . . .
MARCELL° ROWAN is show-
ing a decided interest in the
stork, 'n' expects a visit
soon . . .

Home from the seas — VIC
RIOLA can usually be found,
calf-eyed and sighing, some-
where 'round PATSY MONA-
GHAN. . . They say JOE DIL-
LON has a new zoot suit, an'
hat too—say it isn't so, JOE . . .
EDNA DAVEY and ERMA PA-
TON wound up in the RKO stu-
dios one nite an' 'tis said some
Hollywood celebrity gave EDNA
his card 'cause tho't she oughta
be in pictures . . . Gotta card

from JOE GAL-
DO who's hob-
nobbing wit h
CHARLIE
PARK in Mon-
terey 'n' he says
he's finally been
promoted from
baerack c a p t.
in charge of la-
trine — st out
fella.

JACKIE GAINES is givin'
up her life of leisure and is
among the proletariat again
. . . Hear IRENE SHEARER,
who's a new gal from Denver
is a swell union gal and doin'

Galdo

a lotta good work at C&R
The army has two more of
our boys—BOB SPRINGER
and JOE DI MAGGIO . . .
An' DANNY "Bing Crosby"
SHIELDS is a goin' . BER-
THA HILMOE all perked up
since hearin' from her boy in
North Africa . . . Good to see
PHIL "MOOSE" CARDONA,
one of our Navy men who's
been visiting us again...
They say MARY ANDERSON

cuts quite a fancy figure in her
new Schenley pants . . . S'posed
to have been printed before but
wasn't—the office staff wants
to thank the members for their
Christmas gift ('twas ten bucks
in case you hadn't heard) . . .
Asked SAM DI MAGGIO if there
was anything new 'n' he bright-
ened up 'n' said his new baby
gained 15 oz. in two weeks—
tch tch these fathers ... Looked
like ACE DE LASODA did 'n
awful lot of dancin' with JO-
SEPHINE PHIOLA t'other rite.

SVEND DIECIDIAN . sent
his wife flowers for their an-
niversary, and just in the nick
o' time too . . . JEAN HAR-
PER is the new stewardess at
Crockers . . . LUCY FLORES
is studying radio now, to help
her in her job with the Army
Signal • Corps . . . Saw MA-
GUIRE the other day, he
musta been traveling incog-
nito 'cause he didn't have a
cigar .. . Can't tell by lookin'
at 'em—MARGE DONNELY
looks kinda frail but hear
she's working in the shipyards
. . . Can't say JOE and JOHN
BARI'S family aren't in there
punching, five boys and all in
the army . . .
AUNE MAKELA writes that

the Navy's fine, she's studying
hard, misses MAC 'n' says hello
everybody . . . Didja notice the
gorgeous coat (with a bit of
mink yet) that NINA BISSEL
blew herself to . . . Kinda cuts,
that new hair do of MABEL
KESSLIN'GS .

We appreciate members like
E. G. WILLIAMSON, showed
his honor and loyalty by re-
turning $10 which was in er-
ror not collected, when he was
given his black book . . . Glad
to hear GRACE MATHIAS is
well on the road to recovery
after a nearly fatal dose , of
double pneumonia....

Booklet Helps Women
Guard Price Ceilings
Thousands of women will help

guard price-ceiling prices by us-
ing a new booklet issued by the
League of Women Shoppers.
"Checking prices and report-

ing violations when found is im-
portant in fighting inflation."
Katherine Armatage, national
chairman of the league, points
out.

"Storekeepers who observe
ceiling prices say they welcome
price checking since they cor-
rectly regard it as a protection

Blues Cop 3 From Newmans;
Whites Hit Hard Luck

SAN FRANCISCO — ILWU
Blues started the New Year right
by winning three games from the
Sid Neumans.
The girls rolled a 1931 serieS,

the best series they have had
so far.

Betty Stonebreaker knocked
off 477 for high series, supported
by her teammates, Janet Gross,
345; Phyllis Agnew, 324; Millie

. Forsythe, 360; and Helen Chris-
tian, .425. Helen Christian took.
Helen ,Mapgini's _place for the
rs ..1

ILWU Bfues are now in

third place in the league stand-
ing with the ILWU Whites in
fourth.
The Whites won only one out

of three games against DeBoorn
Paints team. The girls are not
doing as well as they did at first
but are expected to be on the
beam agilin soon.

Dixie Tracy had 418 far high
series, followed 'by Angie, Hierro;'
381; Lillian Trickm, 265; 'Plo

• Boyd,, 390; and Lucy Flores, 31.8.
'ha girls bowl every Thursday

night at 8:00 pisn s at,t11:,E1 i
Gate Bowling Alley 115 Jones St.

against unpatriotic ceiling viola-
tors."

Blank pages in the Price-
checking book have headings
under which the shopper writes
the ceiling price of what she
buys, its quality, quantity, name
of the store and date. When she
repeats purchases she checks
back in the booklet to see what
she paid previously.

Copies of the booklet are 100
each when purchased singly, Sc
on orders over 100. The League
reports that orders are coming
into its office at 1133 Brbadway
from all parts of the country.

New Orleans Submits
3 Questions to WLB
NEW ORLEANS—Agreement

has been, reached between,ILWII
Local 207 and Kentucky Coffee
Warehouse Co. on all issues ex-
cept wages, vacations and hours.
By stipulation, the unsettled

questions will be submitted to a
referee to be named by the War
Labor Board. The company ,has
agreed to, sign an agreement dov-
ering: all, other' points. .

" Niembers: d' the local's
-gaining committee were :Brothers
Miles and Bailey. They viete,s-,

4'5W ;,)?4,')Intrmtksmikl ,,,Wpre-
sentatiie Howard Goddard.

Ovens 263, game., IL .Diedrichson
baop ehigN:sertest of 099.
Come on out and watch the

boys bowl every Wednesday eve-

22 29

Cats"  17 34
High lAverage-mPaul Morent00
High G.s.,:jcovens  203
High Series—R. Diedrichson  619
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What To Do About Congress

rr HE view that the 78th •Congress stinks
and that nothing can be done about it is

a defeatist view not worthy of Americans hell-
bent for victory.
President Roosevelt in his annual message

on January 7 served ample notice that the
administration is not to be intimidated, or
diverted from the people's aims for a better
world because of a handful of obstructionists
and appeasers.
In the face of threats by some members of

Congress to take over direction of the war,
and in face of newsprint filled with appeaser

• propaganda, the President reasserted the
struggle for the four freedoms.
"Victory in this war is the greatest goal

before us," he said. "Victory in the peace
is the next. That means striving toward the
enlargement of the security of man here and
throughout the world."
To the argument that this is no time to

speak of a better America after the war, the
President with characteristic clarity said
simply:
"I dissent."
The American people will join him in this

dissent, and Labor is already in the van.

YES,
it is true, a good many two-bit little

ward heeler servants of the Cliveden set
got back into the 78th Congress. Even some
new ones rode in on the strength of lies
spread by the Hearst and Scripps-Howard
newsilapers. The Southern poll taxers are
still there and so are the labor-baiting, people-
hating Messrs. Hoffman, Fish, Smith, Cox
and Bilbo, not to mention the arch baiter of
them all—Dies (much admired by A. Hitler).
The President walked into the chamber

*which has been too long befouled by these
self-interested opportunists and made it clear
that the nation under his leadership is going
to continue to march forward.

THIS is no time for discouragement over
the character of some of the special-in-

terest blocs of Congress. It is rather a time
for two-fisted pressure upon that Congress,
for effective support of the President's lead-
-ership. , „ „
We have the power to make the-78th Con-

;ill' V s..1 '": • '

gress a good Congress. Does it want to
hamper the war effort, destroy labor, throw
confusion into war production, twist the war
aims to imperialist purposes and frustrate
the people's peace after the people's victory?

If that is so, then we can stay up and burn
the midnight oil behind our blackout cur-
tains, or if there isn't any oil we can get up
with the early morning sun and write let-
ters and postcards and tell these guys in
Congress where they get off. We can use the
instrumentalities of our own union organiza-
tion to make our desires for a conclusive vic-
tory and better world felt. This is a bigger
beef than those we had in 1934 and 1936.

THE American people have some friends in
Congress, Pepper, Tolan, Marcantonio and

others. The phonies make greater noise be-
_ cause their squeaks are amplified by the

appeaser sections of the press.
We've got to back these friends. It's as

much our job as theirs to keep the Congress
• of the United States representing the people
of the United States.

• Let it never be said that a 'handful of
phonies stopped the march of the common
man.
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THERE'S a black market rearing its ugl,
head in America. Black marketing i.

something like bootlegging, only not as re-
spectable, or, at least, not as tolerable.

In the black market you can purchase any-

thing you want despite the shortages if yor

have the money and enougl-

time or leisure to "shoi
around."

The black market lives or
patronage. To patronize it i.
unpatriotic, Hitler-helping an
suicidal.

Current reports indicate th(
taint has reached housing, re(
meat and transportation eau:
other vital commodities.H. R. Bridges

IN OUR industry red meat is important fuelfor necessary muscle, but all too often now
Mrs. John Longshoreman and Mrs. Joe Ware-
houseman have to welcome us home for al-
ner with news that there isn't any.

At the same time the big packing companie-

are reported to be cleaning up. People wit
dough and nothing else to do, and a chauffer.
to go around to the back door for them, ar,
getting the meat. Swanky hotels and ref
taurants are still serving big, juicy T-bonet
and prime ribs au jus to the customers wh(

can and like to pay triple prices.

But even with money reading "E Pluribu;

Unum" and bearing`the features of A. Lincoll
or G. Washington, Mesdames Longshoremai
and Warehouseman can't get pork chops an
hamburger. Not only that, their money ha'
the added quality of having been hard-earned

SO, what goes on? Leon Henderson ha.
been dumped as head of the rationik

agency and big corporations are sending ou.

their salesmen again to put over after-the-

war products, things like perfume at $30 an

ounce.

For perfume today, when the chemicals ar•
needed in ammunition and when rubber
gasoline are needed for airplanes and jeop.•
and when railroad tickets are needed for sol-
diers and vital war business, there can be only
one excuse. That would be to make deals
the Darlan deal smell better.

rrHEsame big business-as-usual interest
and their newSpapers who managed t-

dump Henderson are spreading around thc
word that the people don't want rationing.

It's an old trick, this speaking for el,:
people.

As far as the people in unions are con-
cerned, they've taken it on the chin before i)
situations of much smaller import, and the:.
certainly are willing to take it on the chin t‘:
win this war.

In times of strife or lockout unions haws
acted as their 'own rationing agencies air.
there was never any favoritism. There wex
gas coupons. Housing was arranged. Ever3- -
body had to live on a scale drastically reduce
and they did it fairly, no black markets, xi-
favors, no bootlegging.

In our union we even won moratoriums cc
house, car and other payments by guarantee -
ing them, and today the credit of our meir -
bers is Al.

A significant P.S. on the way we discipline:-
ourselves in these struggles is that we 1,4;
them. We won them against seemingly over
whelming odds, against people of power aw.
wealth and influence.

Now, we've got a bigger struggle to Win.
and we'll only do it with nationwide. disciPBB.(:
with - fair rationing of all essential eau,
modities.

ADO

gm,

110,'

.14

Deadlines for next
January 21; news
tins, January 26.

• Subscriptions: ;1
42 per

issue: Letters and feature material,
articles, January 23; news bulle-

per year for individual xatmbers,
year for non-naembers.
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The Legal Angle 

Federal Committee Curbs
Racial Discrimination

By GLADSTEIN, GROSSM
ILWU

To win the war, our man-
power must be utilized to the
fullest extent. Yet, in the nor-
mal economic life of our coun-
try-, minority groups totalling
twenty to thirty million people
are consistently denied the right
to work or given only limited
work opportunities. Throughout
the country it is the Negroes

who are most discriminated
against, but in some sections It
may be Mexicans, Jews, Chinese,
Filipinos, aliens or others.

ROOSEVELT ORDER
For these reasons President

Roosevelt issued Executive Or-

der No. 8802. The order affirms

the policy of the government

against discrimination in em-

ployment because of race, creed,

color or national origin. It also

provides three concrete steps.

1. All government agen-

cies concerned with training

programs shall take measures

to prevent such discrimina-
tion,

2. All government con-
tracting agencies shall in-

elude in all defense contracts
a provision obligating the con-

tractor not to discriminate.
3. A Committee on Fair

Entployment Practice is set

up to investigate coniplaints

of discrimination and take

appropriate steps to redress

grievances which it finds to

be valid.

8EVEN MEMBERS
The Fair Employment Prac-

tice Committee is made up of
seven members, including Wit-

flaw Green and Philip Murray.

Bin procedure is to hold hear-
Inge in various sections of the
country to establish whether
•Complaints of discrimination are

'tt3tified, and then to issue .or-to the parties responsible,
psquiring them to discontinue
the discriminatory acts.

For obvious reasons, hearings
Cannot be held on every charge
of discrimination, so the com-
inittee now has a procedure by
which charges of discrimination
may be presented to it in affi-
davit form, investigated by its
Staff and orders issued without
any hearings being held.

AN, MARGOLIS & SAWYER
Attorneys

The committee operates On

the theory that it has full power
to stop any discrimination in em-
ployment whether carried on by
employer or union—and no mat-
ter in what form it expresses
Itself. It has gone so far as to
order a company union to dis-
continue distribution of leaflets
which attempted to influence the
results of a National Labor Re-
lations Board,election by appeals
to prejudice against Negro
workers. •

CHICAGO EXAMPLE
In a case involving plumbers

and steamfitters unions in Chi-
cago, the committee ordered em-
ployers to accept Negroes for
employment without requiring
membership in or permits from
the unions despite the existence
Of A closed shop contract. In
other words, it the committee
finds that a union with a closed
shop contract discriminates
against Negroes or other mem-
bers of minority groups, it will
order the employer to ignore the
closed shop contract so far as
the employment of the discrimi-
nated-against workers is con-
cerned.

It should be noted also that
the requirements of the Presi-
dent's Order cannot be satisfied
mererly by employment. If the
worker is employed as a janitor,
for example, when he is quali-
fied to work as a machinist or
machinist helper; or it he is re-
fused advancement or in-plant
training by reason of his minor-
ity status, the President's Order
has been just as much violated
as in the case of outright refusal
of employment.

Since its inception, the Inter-
national Longshoremen's and
Warehousemen's Union has
fought for the principles embod-

ied in the President's order.

However, this policy can only
have real meaning if every
member of the organization as-
sumes an obligation to enforce

the government policy by re-
porting every case of discrimina-

tion, whether large or small, to

the union for transmittal to the

President's Committee on Fair

Employment Practice.

Norris Says Provide Food
For Every Innocent Babe

Mrs. Franklin D. Roosevelt and former United States Senator
cXeorge W. Norris of Nebraska examine a bust presented to the
progressive leader after 39 years in Congress.
NEW YORK (FP)—The

SI lame of the "happiness and de-

Stinies of the common man" key-

Mated the speeches of prominent
government and labor leaders,
jattlo joined in paying tribute to
me long and fruitful career or
glen. George W. Norris of Ne-
braska at a farewell dinner in,
itia honor here.

The 81.-year-old senator, who
M his 39 years of office rolled
pp an outstanding record of so-

t legislation, including the no-

table TVA, blasted former Presi-
dent William Witherow of the
National Association of Manu-
facturers for his recent sneering
comment that "we are not fight-
ing this war to supply milk for
every Hottentot child or to es-
tablish a TVA on the Danube."

Norris said: "This war will be
a failure and the peace will be
a failure if we do not provide
that, as far as humanly possible,
food shall be provided for every
Innocent babe regardless of •Its
nationality,

Child Care
Provided
One School

Tell lEm to Quit Griping.
f Says Rescued Army Man

By Hazel Druntinond
SAN FRANCISCO—The open-

ing of one school for day care
shows that some headway is be-
ing made in the child care prob-
lem.

Sponsored by the Board of
Education and aided by the Re-
creation and Health Depart-
ments, the John Muir school is
offering before and after school
care for children from kinder-
garten age on up.

7 A.M. TO 7 P.M.

Opening at 7 a.m. and con-
tinuing until 7 p.m. the school
has trained nurses during school
hours and trained recreation de-
partment help for the after-
school hours.

The Board of Education has
given the use of the school cafe-
teria so breakfast, lunch, and an
after-school snack is provided.
Complete care is given on the
grounds, or • in the buildings
where the child attends school.

This setup is in line with the
proposals of the CIO committees
on child welfare, and if it is
started in all the schools in dis-
tricts where there are working
mothers, it will of course be the
solution of the problem • of
mothers of children from 5
years on up.

NO CHARGE

There is no charge for this
care, and the Board of Educa-
tion has asked for Lanham Act
funds, which is the only federal
means for financing this pro-
gram.

But this care must be ex-
tended to All districts. It is up to
every mother to write to the
school in her neighborhood, tell
them she is working, has heard
of the child care program at the
John Muir school, and that this
Is what she would like started
at this particular school.

Don't wait for committees and
groups to do this for you. It's
been a long tough fight to get
this much done, and individual
letters will have much bearing
on the outcome of this problem.

Gibbons Signed
At New Orleans
NEW ORLEANS — An agree-

ment has been signed with J. T.
Gibbons, Inc., providing for al-
most everything that ILWU
Local 207 asked with the excep-
tion of a wage Increase.

The wage question is being
submitted by stipulation to vol-
untary arbitration before a re-
feree to be named by the War
Labor Board.

The new agreement provides
for job classifications reducing
the number of classifications
from 16 to 4, union shop and
hiring through the union, check-
off, paid vacations for all em-
ployees regardless of length of
service, the 8-hour work day

guaranteed, and good grievance
and seniority provisions.
The union is demanding a flat

wage adjustment of 10 centsPer
hour. Present rates are 40 cents
per hour. Brothers White and
Johnson constituted the bargain-
ing committee, assisted by Inter-
national Representative Howard
Goddard.

Salt Lake Local 216
Starts Wage Parleys
• SALT LAKE CITY — ILWU
Local 216 started negotiations
on wages with the ZCMII Com-
pany on January 5.
The union has already re-

quested certification of other
questions to the War Labor
Board.

Meat Lack Shuts 150
Butcher Shops in S. F.
SAN FRANCISCO — (FP) —

Nearly 150 of this city's 500 meat
markets have closed. They can-
not get enough meat to serve
their customers, and their em-
ployes, without enough work to
do, are going, into war industries.

NEW YORK (FP) -- "Tell
them to quit griping about food
rationing. Ask them how they'd
like to eat sea gull."

That's Corporal John Bartek
talking. And probably more than
any other union man, he has A
right to talk that way. For Bar-
tek was one of seven IT. S. Army
men who tossed about in a raft
on the Pacific with Captain
Eddie Rickenbacker for 22 days
before being rescued.
Here he is seated in the office

of Pres. Emil Rieve of the Tex-
tile Workers Union (CIO)—his
own union. Bartek didn't really
want to talk about himself. He
wanted to talk about Ricken-
backer, and rationing, and the
battle for production of other
union members.

(Federated Press Picture)

"I used to gripe, too, when I
was a civilian," he said about
some of the present day con-
fusion over rationing and price
control. "I hollered about a lot
of things. I didn't know what
the score was. But after being
lost for 22 days, and seeing the
job the American soldiers are
doing 'way out there in the Pa-
cific islands, I think I can talk
about these things."
The Japanese, according to

the sandy-haired rug worker
from TWU Local 26 in Freehold,
N. J., "aren't so tough."
"But there are A heck of A 10t

of 'em," he grinned. "And our
boys out there need everything
we can send 'etn. They're get-
ting it, but they've got to keep
on getting it, too."

Se Ides Hails Dispatcher,
Says Honest Press Key Need
The first issue of The ILWU the Peglers, Kaltenborns„

Dispatcher impressed George • He-erste, Scripp-Howards, Pat-

Seldes, noted editor of In Fact. tersons and McCormicks and

He wrote to the editor: • other bosses of our present-

day journalism.
"A. string of daily newspapers,

fair to labor, is more important

than anything in America, next

to winning the war."
He added a postcript; "Vic-

tory in 1943!"

"Congratulations on the first
Issue of the ILWU Dispatcher. I
know of no first issue of any
publication, labor or otherwise,
which makes so fine an impres-
sion. It is a swell job, looks like
yon had been publishing it for
years.

"The entry of every new
and honest publication, labor
or otherwise, into the journal-
istic field, should be welcome.
But I hope that you and your

Dispatcher will bear in mind

that what the Century of the
Common Man needs is an hon-

est DAILY press — a press
which every day will expose

the falsehood, fraud, dishon-
esty, bias and corruption of

all the enemies of America,

Minneapolis Local
Acts on Bridges
MINNEAPOLIS — ILWU Lo-

cal 214 has initiated a Harry
Bridges Defense Committee.

All other CIO unions in this
city will participate, with Local
214 in charge. Plans of the com-
mittee include speeches, distri-
bution of leaflets, and signing of
petitions to be sent the Presi-
dent.

WLB Grants
Pay Hike at
New Orleans
NEW ORLEANS — The War

Labor Board granted approval
January 8 to a five-cent an hour
increase at the Ricket Rice Mill.
The increase was negotiated by

ILWU Local 207 and sent to the
WLB for approval in October.

The increase is retroactive to
October 1. Employes of the mill
have been working twelve-hour
days.

United China Relief
Over Top $2 Millions
NEW YORK (FP)—The 1942

goal of $7 million set by United
China Relief for relief and reha-
bilitation work in China has been
topped by over $2 million, Chair-
man Wendell L. Willkie an-
nounced here.

Denver Opens Drive For
Bridges Petition Signers
DENVER—:Through the initi-

ative of ILWU Local 217 a cam-
paign has been started by the
Denver Industrial Union Council,
CIO, to obtain thousands of sig-
natures on petitions addressed to
President Roosevelt urging him

to reverse Attorney-General Bid---

die's decision in the Harry
Bridges case.
The campaign will include

adoption of resolutions by local

labor and other organizations,

and the collection of funds to

aid in the expenses of the na-

tional campaign. -
The Denver CIO Council has

adopted a resolution and set up
a Bridges Speakers Committee,
of which ILWU International
Representative Chuck Binna,
Council Secretary, has been elect-
ed Chairman. •
.Thp,p2tninfttg tat divided its

work into four parts. These are:
A campaign among local CIO

unions; a campaign among CIO
locals in the rest of the state, to
be carried out through the Colo-
rado State CIO Council; a drive
to mobilize the AFL, RR Broth-
erhoods and independent unions
in support of the Bridges case;
and plans to organize a broad
"Citizen's Committee", enlisting
the cooperation of all fair-mind-
ed citizens—educators, profes-
sional people, clergymen, social
workers, government figures,
etc.

More than 500 copies of Leo
Huberman's pamphlet, "Citizen-

ship for Harry Bridges," have al-

ready been distributed and mem-

bers of the committee are visit-
ing all Denver CIO locals to pre-
sent the case to them and to get
resolutions and petitions,pigned.

•
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Here's Way
The Office of Price Adminis-

tration has released an attrac-
tively illustrated booklet, "How
You Can Help Keep Wartime
Price Down," which points out
that consumers have a heavy re-
sponsibility to help control
prices.
The booklet urges the house-

wife to:
Help make price control work

by knowing what is and what is
not price controlled.

See that ceiling prices are
posted in the stores.

See that you don't pay more
than the ceiling price for any-
thing that has a ceiling price.

YOUR RESPONSIBILITY
The booklet points out:
"Ceiling prices help stop the

runaway price rises called in-
flation, where your cost of liv-
ing keeps running ahead of your
paycheck, 110 matter how fast
your paycheck increases."

It emphasizes that the house-
wife has a great responsibility

in enforcing price ceilings.

A list of price-controlled cost-

of-living items is included for re-
ference in daily s.h oppin g.

Graphs and drawings illustrate

how price control affects what

you buy; what ceiling price

signs look like, and how you

can help when you shop.

The basic points which con-

sumers should know about price
control are:
The ceiling price is the high-

est price the OPA permits a

given store to charge you for

anything it sells that is price
controlled.

CAN'T CHARGE MORE
No store can charge you more

than its ceiling price for any-

thing but it may charge you less.

Ceiling prices do not prevent

sales and bargains.
Ceiling prices are not the

same in all stores. Each store

must set its own ceiling prices

as directed by the price regula-

How to Stretch
Your Wardrobe
You can help conserve ma-

terials and manpower by buying

fewer clothes and stretching the
wardrobe you now have.
Take inventory of clothes that

you have but don't wear, and
check what things you can salv-

age by:
Inserting a contrasting panel

in the front of a dress that has
become too tight.
Changing the neckline of a

dress which you now feel is un-
becoming.
Taking the bagginess out of

the skirt of a favorite, old suit.
RESTYLE DRESS
Restyling a dress by adding

contrasting sleeves and shoulder-
yoke.
Hiding worn spots or holes

with applique in print or dif-
ferent color materials.
These hints and others are

contained in a paper-covered
book, Make and Mend, issued by
the Spool Cotton Co. and sold in
dime stores and at notion count-
ers of department stores at 10c.
Beginners are given elemen-

tary directions on what to in-
clude in a sewing basket, how to
repair and make stockings and
girdles last longer, how to patch,
alter and restyle clothes.
Many women discard suits be-

cause the skirt has stretched out
of shape. This can be remedied,
according to the book, by:
FOUR METHODS '
1. Take off waistband.
2. Rip side seams. Press them

open.
3. Raise back of skirt so that

excess stretch in fabric is elimi-
nated. Refit side seams and sew.

4. Even the hemline.
Directions are given for mak-

ing jumpers, jackets, playsuits
and other clothes from old
dresses. Children's clothes may
be Made from discarded adult
clothes by using patterns sug-
gested in the book.

to Hold Prices
tion. You can shop around as
you always have for "best buys."

Ceiling prices must be posted
on the everyday things you buy
(called "cost-of-living items").
These prices must be shown
where you can see them easily
when you buy.

Every store must keep a list
of all its ceiling prices for in-
spection at any time by the
OPA, and it must show you this
list whenever you ask to see it.
This list is called the "base price
statement."
SAME QUALITY

Ceiling prices require the

Down
store to continue giving you the
same quality and quantity for
the same price. Any attempt to
sell you less or poorer quality
at the same ceiling price is a
violation of the law.

It is your duty as a citizen to
protect yourself and stores that
are obeying the law by reporting
violations of the Price Regula-
tion at once by writing to your
local War Price and Rationing
Board.

Booklets are available at the
Consumer Division, Office of
Price Administration, Empire
State Bldg., New York City.

The Problem Corner

Beth, Anna Get Advice
On Family Difficulties
Dear Steffie:

Beth says, "nothing I do seems
to help." As far as I can see, she

has done exactly that, nothing.

The bravest man will prefer
combat with a division of armed
Nazis to one screeching scene
with an irate wife. The most
effective way of keeping your

Chuck Roast, If You Can Get It,
Leads These Economy Meals
Weekly Food Budget: $13.50

for four.

MONDAY
Approximate Cost: $2.05.
Reheat pot roast in covered

pan in the oven, adding a little
stock to prevent burning. For
the dinner soup, soak two cups
of dried split green peas over-
night. In the morning, drain,
add a quart of fresh water and
cook with an onion, a piece of
fat salt pork, and seasoning.
When peas are soft and soup
thick, serve as it is, or thin with
milk to the desired consistency.
This soup does not require
straining. Just remove the whole
onion and piece of fat pork be-
fore serving.

MENUS
Breakfast: Tangerines, Rolled

Oats, Toasted English Muf-
fins, Coffee, Milk.

Lunch: Creamed Peas and Car-
rots, Whole Wheat Muffins,
Cottage Cheese and Pear
Salad, Molasses Cookies, Tea.

DINNER
Green Split Pea Soup
Chuck Roast of Beef
Baked Sweet Potatoes
Creamed Cabbage

Green Salad Cracked Wheat Bread
Tea Lemon Cream Rice
You Will Need: Tangerines, 4

English muffins, can peas,
carrots, cottage cheese, can
pears, sweet potatoes, cab-
bage, salad greens, lemons.

TUESDAY
Approximate Cost: $1.85.
Now that most fresh vege-

tables are soaring in price, ways
of extending them are important
to keep costs down and still in-
clude all the necessary food ele-
ments. Cooking green beans
with tomatoes and onion not
only stretches the green vege-
table, but gives added food
value. The vegetable soup is
made from leftover split pea
soup with carrots and onions
added.

MENUS
Breakfast: Grapefruit Juice,
Wheat Cakes, Syrup, Coffee,
Milk.

Lunch: Macaroni and Cheese
Timbales, Cabbage - Apple
Salad, Fresh Grapes, Tea.

DINNER
Vegetable Soup

Baked Flounder Potatoes in Jackets
Green Beans with Tomatoes

and Onion
Whole Wheat Bread Tea

Lemon Cream Rice
You Will Need: Grapefruit juice,

macaroni, che es e, cabbage,
apples, grapes, carrots, 11A
lb. flounder (whole), 1 lb.
green beans, can tomatoes.

WEDNESDAY
Approximate Cost: $1.85.
Wednesday's cake may be

served warm with powdered
sugar or chopped candied orange
peel sprinkled over. Serve It
again Thursday with a hot
cherry sauce and you have a
cottage pudding dessert.

MENUS
Breakfast: Sliced Oranges,
Wheat Cereal, Raisin Toast, Cof-

fee, Milk.
Lunch: French Toast, Scrapple.

Sy'rup, Fried Apples, 'Cocoa.

DINNER
Cream of Tomato Soup

Fried Pork Liver Smothered
with Onions

Mashed Potatoes
Turnips Newburg
Waldorf Salad

Cracked Wheat Bread
Quick Cake Tea

You Will Need: Oranges, raisin
bread, % lb. scrapple, apples,
can tomatoes, 1 lb. pork liver,
turnip s, celery, peanuts,
cracked wheat bread.

THURSDAY
Approximate Cost:
For the scalloped peas and

onions, combine cooked onions
with canned peas, layering with
bread crumbs; pour milk over
all, and bake.

MENUS
Breakfast: Grapefruit

Rolled Oats, Toast,
Milk.

Lunch: California Tamale Pie,
Watercress Salad, Fresh
Pears, Tea.

DINNER
Fried Whiting Tartar Sauce

Mashed Potatoes
Scalloped Onions, Peas
Cabbage-Cocoanut Salad

Cracked Wheat Bread Tea
Cottage Pudding with

Cherry Sauce
You Will Need: Grapefruit, 1A

lb. hamburg, can tomatoes,
can peas, 11/2 lb. whiting, cab-
bage, can sour cherries.

FRIDAY,
Approximate Cost: 2.85.
Fresh ham, less costly than

smoked, has been selected for
the dinner meat rather than
poultry, because it is cheaper
per pound and goes further than
poultry. There will be enough
for two leftover dishes.

To make the avocado salad,
peel and slice avocado and com-
bine with drained sections of
grapefruit. Serve with a lemon
and oil dressing on a bed of
greens.

MENUS
Breakfast: Orange Juice, Wheat

Cereal, Cinnamon Rolls, Cof-
fee, Milk.

Lunch: Lima Bean Soup, Pimi-
ento Cheese Salad, Cinnamon
Toast, Tea.

DINNER
Avocado Grapefruit Salad

Roast Fresh Ham Cranberry Relish
Sweet Potatoes in Orange Sauce

Brussels Sprouts
Refrigerator Rolls

Celery Carrot Curls Olives
Plum Pudding Clear Lemon Sauce

• Fruit, Nuts, Candy
You Will Need: Oranges, pimien-

to cheese, green peppers, avo-
cado, grapefruit sections, 6
lbs. fresh ham, cranberries,
sweet potatoes, brussels
sprouts, celery (green), car-
rots, olives, lemons, assorted
fruit, nuts and candy, salad
greens.

WEEKEND
Approximate Cost: $4.35.
Saturday's meatless menus

provide the daily protein re-
quirement through the use of
eggs, fish and lima beans.

SATURDAY MENUS
Breakfast: Prunes, Shredded

Wheat, Scrambled Eggs,
Toast, Coffee, Milk.

Lunch: Creamed Salt Codfish,
Brown Rice, Orange-Mint
Salad, Fruit Cake:

$1.70.

Halves,
Coffee,

DINNER
Lima Bean Loaf Tomato Sauce
Brussels Sprouts with Grated Cheese

Watercress, Cottage Cheese Salad
Dinner Rolls Tea

Plum Pudding Fruit Sauce
SUNDAY MENUS

Breakfast: Tangerines, Waffles,
Syrup, Coffee, Milk.

Lunch: Vegetable and Cheese
Salad, Hot Rolls, Apple Com-

pote with Custard Sauce, Tea.
DINNER

Hot Spiced Cider
Pork Pie Green Beans with Garlic
Mashed Turnips Green Salad

Dinner Rolls Tea
Cranberry Tapioca

You Will Need: Prunes, 1/2 lb.
salt codfish, cheese, 1/2 lb.
tomatoes, parsle y, olives,
oranges, mint, can tomatoes,
watercress, cottage cheese,
tangerines, apples, cider, 1 lb.

green beans, turnips, salad
greens, cranberries.

A Gay Dress
For the Miss

(Federated Press Pattern)

Gay and young, this smooth
princess frock, which fits like a
sheath, is a,, style for soft velve-
teen, for crisp faille or for one
of the smart rayon crepes. Pat-
tern No. 8256 is for sizes 12.
14, 16, 18 and 20. Sends I5c in
coin, your name, address, pat-
tern number and size to Feder-
ated Press Pattern Service, 106
Seventh Ave., New York, N. Y.
Enclose lc postage. '

husband away from home is to
bellow at him when he does, on
occasion, linger with the boys.

I have a husband who loves me
first, and poker second. He
works on the waterrront, is very
active in his union and besides
this, takes on innumerable de-
fense jobs, one of which is air-
raid duty. The whole nature of
his existence is one of intense
activity, all directed toward the
war effort.

Very frequently when he has
a free evening and wants a com-
plete change from the usual
grind, he calls to say he'll be out
with the boys and will be home
in a couple of hours. So far, he's
never made it in a couple of
hours. I admit, it has sometimes
riled me, but I find that in not
raising the issue beyond a nor-
mal discussion, our relationship
automatically moves into one of
closer understanding.

He is more consistently drawn
to his home, considers me in
everything and makes a real
effort not to grow too careless in
keeping me waiting when I'm
expecting him.

I have found this generally
true of most of my friends' hus-
bands. Beth started off on the
so-called wrong foot. I'm sure if
her husband does on occasion
have a session with the boys, it
can hardly' offend their marital
status.

Also, Beth should, like most Of
us, find some urgent war work to
do, which would not only be a
fine contribution to her country
but give her the vigorous mental
stimulation she obviously needs.
In this way, she might set the
machinery going for a fresh re-
lationship. It would call an end
to the licking of imaginary
wounds because hubby prefers
an evening of poker to one with
her at home where she can rake
up old hurts on unimportant
issues.

Sincerely yours,

Ruth W.

Dear Steffie:
The questions raised in the

Dispatcher may be illuminated
by two thoughts. Courtship is a
bit romantic, and shall we say,
exploratory.

When we get married the ex.
ploratory phase of the problem
is about ended, and now arises •
the task of building a community-
life based on mutual goals, mu-
tual affection, consideration and
the like.

The second thought is this. In
our times, a marriage should be
a partnership, a democracy that
works by cooperation. Unfor-
tunately, it isn't because married
people treat each other as if the
relationship was the same as
that of employer-employee. They,
try to dominate each other.

Beth tries to rule by threatS
and force; Anna strikes by with.
holding affection. This is wrong.
You can't buy love.

Let's stop this unfair discrim1.4

nation in the family; let's have a
little democracy at home, so we

can know and appreciate what It

is we are working and fighting

for.

Sincerely yours,
R. G.

What's the next problem%
Please send it to me at the ILWT.1

Dispatcher office, 150 Golden
Gate Ave., San Francisco. Don't

wait. I want both problems and
discussion for their solution.

The Problem Corner is for MO

women of the HAM, members our

wives of the members, but tholi

men are inVited` to ivartiblpite;d

'

4
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IF anything that strengthens
labor strengths the nation,

then certainly labor itself must
take the initiative in rallying
around itself as many people as

possible. Now
is the time to
accelerate or-
ganizing acti-
vities to e n -
able more
workers to
participate in
the war effort
through the
program of
the CIO. And,
as we bring
the unorgan-
ized workers
into our ranks

they begin to see the all-import-

ant role they can play as Amer-

ican production soldiers in the

fight to defeat fascism.

" Just as increased numbers

strengthen the voice of organized

labor, likewise does the coordi-

nated strength of the labor move-

ment give real assistance to in-
dividual workers. It is only

through union organization that
working men and women can

obtain proper adjustment of their
grievances. As unorganized in-
dividuals they must either accept

the policy of their employer or
face unemployment a n d in-
security.

Labor Ready, Able
To Do Effective Job

With possibility imminent of
all-over job stabilization by the
government, tying each worker
to his present occupation and
employer, organized labor is
ready and able to do an effective
job in helping to achieve equit-
able job stabilization and, on the
other hand, recognizes the equal-
ly important need for economic
security to the countless thous-
ands of unorganized workers in
low-paid industries.
Labor acknowledges that job

stabilization will help the war
effort and will therefore cooper-
ate with government, and gov-
ernment has acknowledged that
economic security involving the
correction of inequalities and
maladjustments will help the-war
effort and will therefore cooper-
ate with labor.
As spokesmen for organized

labor, organizers and official rep-
resentatives of our union must
understand very clearly the func-
tions of various new govern-
mental agencies and be aware
a all changes. in old, established
government agencies so that they
can give proper leadership to all
workers with whom they come in
contact, whether already mem-
bers of our union or unorganized
workers.
Without this type of leader-

ship, it would be impossible to
orga nize.

New Methods Needed
To Solve Problems
Everyday problems confront-

ing John Jones or Mary Smith
are just as important as they
were a year ago or two years
ago, but they are solved by new
methods, methods which -signify
the change from a peace-time
economy to a war economy.

Just as our nation is geared
to winning, the war, so also must
our unions substitute for union-
ism-as-usual the type of union-
ism which even under the most
adverse conditions can still give
direction and protection to all
the John Joneses, the Mary
Smiths, and their counterparts.

This type of leadership pro-
vides the only key to successful
Organizing which is one of the
major contributions labor can
make to the proper prosecution
of the war.

Labor Given Chance
For Patriotic Role
. Labor has been given the big-

First Vice President and
Director of Organization

gest responsibility in its history,

a chance to play an active pa-
triotic role on the battlefront at
home as well as abroad and
labor's understanding of our
nation's economy is the back-
bone of that responsibility.
We recognize the necessity for

a planned, centralized economy
and are the leaders in pressing
for its adoption. We feel that an
asset to our war effort would be
added if such a program were
put into effect, a planned, cen-
tralized national economy which
would solve our country's major
problems on a national scale just
as we try to solve similar prob-
lems in industries and areas
where we have jurisdiction, the
problems of manpower stabiliza-
tion, of rationing of all ma-
terials whether for civilian or
military needs, of economic se-
curity for all, of planned distri7
bution, in short, of a war econ-
omy geared to Victory.
The role labor plays during

this period will determine its
future role in national and inter-
national affairs after the war is
won and guarantee labor's par-
ticipation in the establishment of
a lasting peace.

Local 208
Signs Box
Factory
CHICAGO — The Box division

of ILWU Local 208 filed a Na-
tional Labor Relations Board
petition on January 8 for investi-
,gation and certification at Nu-
Deal Paper Box, Inc.
REPRESENT MAJORITY
The petition was filed after

the union notified the manage-
ment that it represented a large
majority of its 125 production
and maintenance workers.
The company manufactures

folding and set-up boxes and
packing crates.
An intense organizing drive

brought more than 85 per cent
of the employes into the union in
the first week. Directing the
drive were International Repre-
sentative Howard Jones and Or-
ganizer Chavis Parks. The shop
committee members were Lena
Doolin, Helen Byers, Willie Jean
Byers, Geneva Edmond, Mary
Green, Arlene Haley, Annie Hill,
Emma Savage and Alese Austin.
MEETING JAN. 23
Proposed terms of a contract

to be presented to the manage-
ment will be discussed at a meet-
ing on January 23. A negotiating
committee will be selected at the
same time.
Bargaining is expected to be.

gin as soon as the NLRB com-
pletes its investigation and issues
certification of the union as sole
bargaining agent.

25 from C&R
Visit Blood Bank
SAN FRANCISCO—One thing

'bout the C&R bunch, they're not
forgetting. Twenty-five members
visited the blood bank last week.
They make regular trips and this
time brought eight new donors.
Pearl Dukes, Kay Dinisio, Rose

Blackburn, Helen Van Lizzen,
Irene Shearer, Gertrude Larsen,
Willy Johnson and Ann Fioren-
tino say it may be the first time
for them but it won't be the last.

Chicago UnitSeeks
Conciliation
CHICAGO --- The Rathborne,

Hair & Ridgway Company con-
tract negotiations are deadlock-

ed. The company and Local 208
have asked for conciliation on
union security, wages and va-

cations.

Denver Rally Spurs Drive

Left to right: ILWU International Representative Charles Binna, Marcelena Herrera, 71 Jenny
Jiminez, 4, and Margarito Contreras and dolls having the time of their lives at ILWU Local 217 Vic-
tory rally and dance at Denver. Contreras is president of the Waste Materials division.

DENVER—The Victory Rally
and Dance held on December 29
-by ILWU Local 217 drew 300
people. Held to give a sendoff to
the Waste Materials organizing
drive of the local, the affair
combined trade union speeches
and special entertainment fea-
tures.

The British War film, "Fight-

er Pilot", was shown and fol-

lowed the OWI feature, "The

Arms Behind the Men," a new

release that portrayed convinc-

ingly the close relation between

the fighting and production

fronts.
Spanish singers and dancers

Minneapolis Dispute
In Hands of NLRB
MINNEAPOLIS — A dispute

between ILWU Local 214 and
the AFL over a recent election
at the huge Sears, Roebuck mail
order house is resting with the
NLRB in Washington, D. C.
The clear-cut 2-1 victory oE

the CIO last November,is being
contested by the AFL, which
based objections on the sample
ballot distributed by ILWU

members at the plant 'before the
election.

Claiming that the name of the
NLRB regional director appear-
ed on the ballot, specifically vio-
lating rules of pre-election con-
duct, the AFL called for an
NLRB hearing in: this city De-
cember 28.

Significant is the fact that the
AFL lawyer used a delegation
completely dominated by com-
pany representatives.

If the NLRB in Washington
decides in favor of Local 214,

the ILWU will be certified: If

not,a new election will be held.

MeanWhile, awaiting certifica-

tion, the Mail Order Warehouse

& Distribution Workers are con-

tinuing to organize, work on

their contract, settle grievances,

and maintain a positive, win-

ning spirit.

Armour Fertilizer Plant
Defies WLB Decision
NEW ORLEANS — Armour

Fertilizer, a part of Armour and

Co., has 'flatly refused to grant

to ILWU Local 207 any of the

gains that were conceded to Ar-

mour workers by the War Labor

Board in a recent decision.
The company also flatly re-

fused to agree to voluntary arbi-
tration of the disputed issues be-
fore a WLB referee.
The case is being certified to

the WLB by the conciliation
service.

• Union Buster Defied, Ohio
Workers Sign With ILWU
CLEVELAND—A long threat-

ened revolt of workers at•Sher-

win-Williams plant against the

machinations of Milton A. Roe-

misch, professional union-buster,

has reached a stage of action.

A majority of the employes

of the Sherwin-Williams Paint

Co. warehouse, 1920 Scranton

Road, Cleveland, has chosen

the Warehouse & Distribution

Workers Union, Local 209,

ILWU, as bargaining representa-

tive and has so notified the com-

pany.
A National Labor Relations

Board election has been -re-
quested.

Milton Raemisch has been no-
torious as an anti-labor stooge
for the Manufacturers Associa-
tion, hiding his activities behind
the so called "independent"
union movement.
He has appeared in dozens of

plants immediately after em-

ployes started organization into

the CIO in Cleveland. On each

occasion he organized a company

union.
He was recently disclosed as

serving as attorney for the man-

agement of the Ward Products

Company in its fight against its

union shop employees who are

members of the United Electri-

cal and 'Machine Workers.

So flagrant, were his law-

breaking actions that he was
thrown out of an NLRB case
upon findings that he was ,a re-
presentative of the Thompson
Products Company instead of
the "independent" union for
whom he allegedly acted.

Recognizing he had a "good
thing," more than six months
ago he announced his intention

of spreading "independent"
unions on a national scale. He
announced organization of the
National League of American
Labor with a purpose of bring-
ing together all independent
unions in the United States.

"The Warehouse & Distribu-
tion Workers Union, in their
fight to win the Sherwin-Wil-
liams warehouse will not be
alone," said -t.:. C. Greenfield, In-

ternational Representative of
the (LW u,

"Every honest trade unionist
in Cleveland is .anxious to deive
ltoemisch into the open mitt ex-
pose his anti-union activity.

"The newly organized Gas,
Coke and Chemical Workers of
America have started a similar
drive to organize the production
in the Sherwin-Williams Paint
factory here in Cleveland. The
two unions will carry on a joint
drive to mobilize support to de-
feat Roemisoh.". •

were well received, as was the
musical. number of Vice-Presi-
dent Mike Orozco.

Denver ILWU workers are

confident that they will end 1943
with a record of complete or-

ganization in their field, and
with decent wages and working
conditions firmly established.

LA Local 26
Has 6 Cases
Before WLB
LOS ANGELES — Six cases

are getting War Labor Board

attention- as a result of .ILWU

Local 26 negotiations started

last week.

In the bag industry Local 26

negotiators tried to get wage

increases to correct a low scale.

On refusal of the employers to
consider the increase, the union
petitioned the WLB.

At the Lac Chemical Co.,
where Local 26 won an election
in November, negotiators tried
to better the 50-cent minimum
wage. The entire issue of wages,
vacations and the union shop
finally had to be certified to the
WLB. Lawrence Lydick has been
appointed mediator.

HIRE LABOR-BAITER

In bargaining sessions with
Agicide Laboratories, the local
came face to face with Mrs. M.

Selvin, leader of the infamous
anti-labor Women of the Pacific.
The employer had engaged her
for negotiation purposes.

According to Charles Pfeiffer,
secretary-treasurer of the local,
Mrs. Selvin was interested only

in creating disunity and not in
promoting unity towards the
winning of the war.

When the union called in a
U. S. Conciliator, the • manage-
ment finally agreed to accept
the main clauses of the contract.

However, Mrs. Selvin refused
to sign any part of the contract
until the WLB forced her to.

She then submitted a contract of
her own which Pfeiffer termed
"unacceptable to the union".

BOYLE TRIES LIKE TRICKS

The Boyle Laboratories tried
the same tricks as the Agicide
Laboratories by using a Mer-
chants & Manufacturers . man.
The WLB's mediator, Hand-
saker, heard this case.

The -issue of wage raises to
eradicate the differential exist-
ing between .that company and
other plants led to WLB cer-

tification at California Cotton

Oil Co. A mediator is to be ap-

pointed.

At the. Los Angeles Stamp &

Stationery house,- a dispute has

arisen 'over •. substantial wages

and employee classification. Set-
tlement will ..be made also .by
Mediator Lydick.


